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P ROCEEDRINCS
JUDGE BPENNER: GCGood morning.

#e have several matters scheduled for today in
addition to qguality assurance, guality contreol related
matters, and T think we will pass those for later this
week in order to jet right to guality assurance, quality
control matters. The other matters relate to the status
of the items under review by the Staff in the context of
contentions still pending. We have received letters
from Staff ani w2 will 1iscuss that later this week.

In addition, we are going to heac from the
pacrties on th2 stitus of settlement negotiations
regarding inadequate core cooling and a}so possibly
other contentions which ve have deferred.

Just a1 reminder which you pcobably need not-
hear, the testimony on the phase one emergency planning
contentions was jue to iay and I imagine we will be
see’ng that today.

With respect to guality assurance, guality
control, w2 have before us LILCO's motion for further
Board diraction on the conduct of QA cross-examination.
T'he motion is datsd October Sth. It caught up with
Judge Morris and ayself in Pennsylvania on October 7th,
and I think was raceived here either that day or the day

after. Next time we hold a hearing out of town maybe

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRG'NIA AVE., S W., WASHINGTON, D C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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ve'll have an unlisted hearing, I don't know.

After the date of th2 motion -- and we have
received the responses this morning from the County
which w2 r23u2st21, and we appraciate thoss2 and have had
a chance t> go essentially through all of them, although
ve were somewhat selective in what we thouasnt we had to
read. I did not read all the letter attachments,
although I glanced at them. But we certainly read the
motion papars and the attachmants to the submittal of
QA-QC information.

After LILCO's motion, there appears to have
been further correspondence, primarily from the County.
I'd like to inquire preliminarily whether the status of
tha motion is the same as that filed.

¥k, ELLTS: Yes, Judge Brenner. The status
has chang21 somawhat. The motion requested a
three-tier, a three-legged relief, like a stool. The
firs: wvas the limitation of time. The second was the
lescription of findings and identification of audits.
And third wvas the exclusion of certain audits identified
in our viaw in an untimely fashion.

The letters that you were referring to wvere
letters that were sent by the County to us since the
filing of the motion that relate to the second item.

That is, the identificaticn of audit findings and

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE,, S W, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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audits. And ve received, T think, the final installment
yesteriay.

But the short answver to your gquestion is that
it is a response to that request, that leg 2f the
relief, but the other two legs remain. And I do have
also, at th2 appropriate time, whanever you wish,
comments concerning that particular leg as well.

JUDGE BRENNERs As to the legs that remain,
you Lelieve that you need to make oral comments in
adiition t> the motion bafore us? I will give you a
brief opportunity if you want it, but I think we
understand your position.

My basic injuiry is whethar ther2 has been any
further muvement on that nosition among the parties, and
apparently that has not been the case.

MR. ELLIS: No, siz. I think the pleading
filed this morniny by the County clearly uppcses the
remaining two leys. On whethar LILCO wishes to make any
further arsument, I am prepared to do so and would do so
if the Board would find it usaful.

JUDGE BRENNER: T think we understand your
position quite well from the motion and from earlier
discussions we've had on the record, which are
cteferencel in the motion in large part.

Pid I understand, howvever, that you wanted to

ALDERSON REFORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., SW., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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mak> a coma2nt on the mattar of the da2tail from the
County regarding what they will use the audits for, the
number two of your three-pronged relief regquest?

¥R. ELLIS: Yes. That comment woull have been
in the context of argument relating to the other two
legss PBut I think it is fair to say that, with the
receipt of what we have received yesterday, the County
has responied to the Board's reguirement that the first
leg of the requested relief be responded t>.

JUDGE BRENNER: The second leg?

¥R. ELLIS: The sec>nd leg. I'm sorry.

JUDGE ERENNERs: 1It's a good thing you con't
nave a four-legged stool.

Mr. Lanpher, we also understand the County's
position guite well on the motion. 1I°'ll give you a
brief opportunity to add anything if you want.

¥R. LANPHER: I think our pasitiosn is set
forth, unless the Board has specific guestions. I would
nake twd commantse.

I'm not sure in your question to Mr. Ellis,
I*n not sure whethar you are referring to the fact that
== I think there has been some movement. There has been
a deletion of a number of documents that were proposed
to be usei, ani s> in that sease I think ther2 has been

some movem2nt on, I guess that would be, leg one.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., SW., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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The only other thin3y I would mention is that
in addition to the two pleadings which the Board
received this morning, you also received a letter which
I sent to ¥r. Earley yesterday regarding the ELDCP area,
vhich had not been included in the other materials. But
I think that lettar is s21f-explanitory. I have
provided the Board a copy or copies of that this morning
also.,

JUDSE BRENNER: That letter isn't the October
8th letter that you referenced in paragraph D of your
cesponse, is it?

MR. LANPHER: WNo, it's the October 11th letter
about EEDCR's, indicating that two of the three groups
of EEDCR's remaining we intended not to pursue and
providing a1 summacy of the remaining -~ the findings in
th2 remaining group. The summary is called "Courter
EEGDCR Deficiencies™.

JUDGE BRENNERs: All right, I do have that
on2. I 4ii1 not find a copy of the October 8th letter
that you referenced, so I therefore have not read it. I
don*t think I need to read it for the immediate purpose
o>f this motion.

MR. LANPHER: Well, I did not attach it. It's
purely factual. It did delete a number of adiitional

audits from proposed use, and those deletions are

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., SW., WASHINGTON, D C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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reflected in ths attachmants t> our submittal of QA
information, the big cone. There just seem to be enough
pi2ces of paper. I don't think anyon2 would dispute
that ve deletad it. I don°t know the exact number,
maybe another 5, 10, 15, whatever.

JUDGE BRENNER: I'm not criticizing your
sparing us some additional paper, but the description
stimulated my interest, since it labels it as a detailed
prorosal for expediting examination in the FSAR
configuration ar=za.

MR. LANPHER: Oh, excuse me. That's Exhibit
21 tc th2 submittal of QA information, the big thick
one.

JUDGE BRENNERs All right. I looked for it in
connection with the motion and that was ay mistake.

MR. LANPHERs So that's Fxhibit 21.

JUﬁGE ERENNER: Okay, thank you.

We receivad no response to tha LILCO motion
from the Staff, and our telephone message had intended
that if the Staff wished to make its response it could
have and should have by the same date as the County. I
hope the Staff appreciated that opportunity.

YR. BORDENICK: Judge Brennac, I don't recall
vhether the telephone message concluded that or not, but

in any event we would not have filed a response. We are

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., SW., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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generally in agreement with the LILCO position, and we
ar?2 concern2d down the roid, at such time as the Staff
panel goes on, that we not have repetition.

JUDGE BRENNERs All right. We will talk about
the Staff panel after we deal with this motion, but
immediately after.

All right. We have discussad the motion quite
a bit last week amcng the Board members, some of the
Board memba2rs, ani this norniny among the antire Bsard.
We are not going to grant the relief limiting the use of
the categories of jocuments ilantified on or about
October 1st and for a few days thereafter. This would
have been item 1 of the reguested relief, beginning on
page 14 and continuing over to page 15 of the County's
motion.

We're 3oing it because of the importance of
the issue. We think those documents could have and
should have been identified earlier. This is probably
little solace t> ths movem2nt, that we think their
reasons are correct but we are not granting the relief.
Neverthelsss, that is our view.

de disagree with the County's argument -hat
the need for those documents 'could not reasonably have
become apparent until ths Board indicated that we wanted

cross-examination focusing on facts. The Ccunty alwvays

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., S W, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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hail pattern area is part of its contention and then
presumably as part of its cas2.

de recognize that would change the order of
the County's intended cross-examinatiosn, but what we 1id
should not have changed the scope of the contention or
th2 scope >f th2 »xamination, rather merely tne order.
We did intend to change the emphasis, but not to the
extent of suddenly making new documents which were not
apparently material before now material.

Nevertheless, we are not gecing to cut it off,
for this r2ason: K» beliave the cross-examination has
not been as productive as it could have been. This has
nothing ©o 10 with th2 particular 2ffiziency or ability
of the cross-examiner. In fact, to the contrary, we
thiak that aspert or 1. was quite efficient and quite
proper.

However, we don't believe there has been a
proper initial screeniny of what's important from what's
not important, and this is what we intended by our
interest in gotting at the facts which the County
believes form a pattern within the particular subject
areas. We are going to reguire that that be done from
now on through several means in combination.

First is a time limit, which will not be a

hard and fast tim2 limit. However, the County is going

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE_ S\ WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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to have to make a very good showing to get the time
limit extended. We are going to set a time period for
the completion of the County's cross-examination of
LIL70's panel of three weeks. That would be typically
12 hearing days. We think that's a vary 32nsrous time
period and ve hope is lonjer than the County actually
needs in fact.

We think the two-we2k pariol sugjested by
LILCO is a reasonable one, but we do not want to make a
Juigment that for unexpected creasons, reasons that are
not apparant to us now, would limit the County in
pursuing the significant items and in separating the
significant items from the insigrificant itams in
pursuit of its cross-examination.

hs T said, it's our belief, which wz hope the
County shares, that three weeks permits plenty c¢f time.
By setting a tine period, we helieve it will spur all
parties to assure themselves that the truly important
matters are being asked about first.

The o3is of establishing a pattecrn with 25
items, some of which are relatively unimportant, some of
vhich may be more important, any different than a
pattern that can be established with 5 important items
is not great. When we wanted the inquiry to focus on

the facts, we 1id1 not int2nd that we sit through every

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., S W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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. 1 detail on avery finding that was possibly relevant to
2 the pattern, 2ni we think that too much of that has

. 3 occurred.
El As we approach the three-week time period and
5 possibly long before it, we may maks some comments as to
6 the productivity of the examination such that the County
7 will get an indication as to whether a reguest near the
8 end of three weeks to extend it would be favorably
9 regarded or not by the Board. In short, to go beyond
10 three w22ks ths County is jo0ing to have to show us that
11 the examination was productive and efficient in
12 separating the impnrt. nt from the unimportant, and there
13 truly remains important . atters for which we should

‘ 14 extend the time period.
16 S> in samnacy, w2 viaw it as 1 time perind
1€ that we wiil probably maintain, absent some inaication
17 that our own assessment was incorrect on the announced
18 time necessary to get at the truly important facts. If
19 the County can show us that the combinaticn of its
20 efficien wuse of time during the thre2 wes2ks combined
21 with wvhat it still has to cover discloses that we in
22 fac* did underestimate the time period, we will de
23 prejared t> exteni it.

. 24 As ve apriocach the end of the County's

25 cross-sxamination, we're j0iny to want to set similar

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., S W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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time periods for the examination by the Staff of LILCO's
Witnesses and for the ra2direct by LILCO. ™"Similar time
periods™ is perhaps a bad usage. I do not mean the same
time period. I mean an advance indication of what time
pecriod is ceasonabla.

We will discuss it and if the parties cannot
agree -~ , sach tim2 periods ve will set them, and they
will be set in the same fashion as this ones: not an
absolute jeadline, but a 4z2adline whizh w2 intend to
impose absent a showino as to why w2 should not, after
the examination has proceeded almost to that time
period.

In our comments on the County's
sross-examination to date, we have taken into accoant
our bellef, which we expressed on the record, that
LILCO's witnesces are simply giving answvers that are
much too lsng, given the guestions. Tf that continues,
ve are going to take that into account in looking at the
tine pa2rioil.

We still believe that the examination by the
County was not designed as well as it could have been to
separate out the important from the unimportant. But in
looking at the total tima period, we have taken that
into account ani that is basically why w2 beliave three

week: 1s an approrrjiate time period, rather than two

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRCINIA AVE., SW., WASHINGTON, D.C. 2002 7N2) 554-2345
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veeks,

We do not view i. as a total of five efficient
veeks. We think some time during the prior two wveeks
was spent with long answars by the witnesses.

I will instruct counsel now for LILCO -- to
the extent the wvitnesses are present they are hearing it
directly -~ t> tell their witnesses t> ansJer yes or no
wherever that is prssible, and then as concise an
2xplanation as possible, can support the yes or no.
Where 2 yes or no is not possible, they can state why,
but it had better be good.

Fr2akly, th2 wvitnesses have taken aver the
role of counsel on redirect wvell in advance of the
redirect. Wnile some explanation is helpful, the
explanations have become redundant and cumulative,
almost, so that anong ourselves wve can predict what the
Witness is joiny to say in explanaticn and ocur
pradiction has heen pretty hijhly correct.

LILCO has also expressed concern as to two of
its witnosses and the time period they are spending
here. As to Mr. Youngling, as I understand it an
accommodation has been worked out; is that correct?

MR. ELLIS: Well, I think that what Nr.
Lanpher stated in his pleading is that we are working

out what we are f>llowing. Let me al:o add that the

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., £ W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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and those two were particularly important to the
progress of the plant as it is row going one.

“r. Youngling is not here today and wve will
avail ours2lvas of the opportunity to have hinm
supplenent the transcript if it's approprizte.

JUDGE BRENNERs Well, the suggestion we saw, I
guess in one ot the County's papers, is a gcod one.

That is, have him here when the focus is going to be on
operational QR if you believe you need him here. For
all we care, don't bring him, but if your witnesses
don't know the answers that's your praoblem. I think you
understand that.

And as to the other matter, if he sees
something in the transcript when he wasn't here and
vants to come in ind supplement it, that's acceptable
1lso, on notice to the other parties as to what he is
going to supplement.

MR. ELLIS: As I'm sure the Poard appreciates,
ve can't alvays predict when guestions are going to lead
to> answvers whara Mr., Youngling might be useful. As it
turns out, in reading the transcript on Friday when he
vasn't there, it appears that his answers would have
been appropriata.

It becomes a little more difficult down here,

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE. SW., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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of course, becaus2 he is on Long Island. PRut ve will
2 review the transcript and give notice to the County and
' 3 the Staff and the Board of those areas where MNr.
4 Youngling will supplement. My own view is that there
§ are a great many areas where he has a great deal to add
6 because of the importance of the startup progranm.
7 JUDGE BRENNEE: Well, if you think he's going
8 to be supplemanting a lot then you better have him here,
9 because you're going to get into your own time problem
10 here. You're go2ing to> have to make the judgment.
1 ¥R« ELLIS: Well, may I inquire of the Poard
12 when the Board thinks it might return to Long Island?
13 That might ha2lp m2 make 2 decision.
. 14 JUDGE BRENNERs; Not this month, and in
1§ November -- we discussed it -- you will end up with less
16 hearing time if you go to Long Island at the beginning |
17 of November.
18 MR. ELLIS: Well, I understand your remarks,
19 Judge Brenner, ani we will have to consider whether he
20 should be here all the time or whether we can avail
21 surselves >f the2 other scheme of 2oinj it.
22 JUDGE BRENNER: Let me back up. As I
23 unierstool th2 1iscussion on hearing location, LILCO had
‘ 24 no objection to holding the hearing here when ve

1iscussed it, anl ¥r. Reveley was speaking for LILCO at

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., S W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 2r°"4 (202) 554-2345
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that time. Am I correct? Because I telieve I gave
every party an opportunity to object and received
statements to the contrarye.

MR. ELLIS: My recollection of that, Judge
Brenner, is that initially Mr. Reveley saii n>
objection, and then subsequently he came back and
amanded that by indicating that the company would prefer
the hearingys when possible to be on Long Island.

MR. LANPHER: Judge Brenner, my recollection
is that he said, so long as the LILCO panel was on the
stand ha wantad it to be on Long Island. Wasn't that
vhat it wvas, Yr. Ellis?

¥R. ELLIS: You may be right. I think so, and
Mr. Earley says that's right.

JUDGE BRENNFR: Well, we will consider going
back to Long Island if you want to. You think about it
among the parties. Put you're going to end up with less
hearing days on Long Island b2caus2 of when we start and
when we break. And in addition, because of the heclidavs
iuring which th2 facilitiss w2 uss there will be closed
in Novembar, you're going to lose hearing days. Fer
example, you will lose Election Day and you will lose
Veterans Day. And if you lose Veterans Day, which is a
Thursday, I doubt the practicalities of staying around

for Friday.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., SW., \WASHINGTON, D C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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decide and get back to us, and I want

company's position is.
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SR. ELLIS: All right. T understand that that
is in the context of whether we think ¥r. Youngling is
going to be needed on a continuous basis or only on an
interim basis.

JUDGE BRENNER: Just think about it and tell
Us one way or the other what you want because, frankly,
I am confused.

MR. ELLIS: Yes, sir.

JUDGE BRENNERs What you're telling us is
well, if you havas the advantajge of being here. you don't
mind being here. If you have the advantage of being
there, you don't mind being there. You make the
decision as to where you think you will have the
advantage, and I think you will agree with the Boa. 1
that the trad20ffs ar2 such that thare2 is little
additional advantage and perhaps even a disadvantage in
being in Long Island for this time period.

But you let us know one way or the other. I
vant a definitive position this week -- as early this
we2k as possible.

MR. FLLIS: We will give it to you very soon,
Juige Brenner.

JUDGE BRENNER: All right. With respect to
Mr. Musa2l2r, bas21 on the way he has participated on the

panel, I think th2 County's observatioson is correct.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., SW., WASHINGTON, D C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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There's n> w3y th2y can saparite cut the guestions.
They are not direccting qua2stions to him in an unusual
amount. He is just taking it upon himself to answver in
an unusual amount. It is understandable why some
questions he would wvant to do so.

As far as w2 ar2 conzern2i, ypu ~an take hinm
off the panel too and use him where you want him, but
don*t bring him back on redirect if you do that. 1It's
that simple.

MR. FLLIS: Obviously he is going to have to
be here on the panel, and ve will keep hin here.

JUDGE BRENNER: Then I don't understand why
you included that fact as part of your papers to suggest
that there would be times when he need not be here.

YR. ELLIS: As I rezall, we included that in
our papers to point out that we needed the time limited
so that ve could have the entire panel free. That was
our point. Our point was that we were proceeding. We
had over 550 €findings. W2 were proze2iiny at SO
findings per week. It looked like we wvere going to be
ten weeks and we made the point to the Board that ve
thought that was intolerable ani unfair.

We had this pleading that was -- that now has,
as I understand it, with the 2xception of the FSAR

conformanc2 portisns -- this pleading whi~h we received
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on the 2l2vanth, yestarday, wvhich contains all of the
findings -- the pleading I am now holding in my hand.
It is this pleading that we contend should have been
their direct testimony, not that the Board made them do
it. They should have done it in the first place.

And with this in hand in September, I think it
vould have been expedited and I was pointing out to the
Board that Mr. Museler does plar an important role, a
vital role, on this panel, as we acknowledge. He also
plays a vital role at the plant and it makes it very
1ifficult for us.

JUDGE BRENNER: ¥Well, there wvas the
implication in yosur motion that it wa:z because we wanted
vitnesses with direct knowledge of the subject matter, a
requirement which I do not deem to be unusual in
Jurisprudence. That is, you have somebody with
knowledge of the facts present. He was here and if --
th2 implication of that being that if it was up to LILCO
he wouldn't be here.

¥R. ELLISs Well, I'm sorry for the
implication. He is a knowledjealle witness and we want
hir to answer guestions betors the Poard. Fe is vital
in this area and he will be nere for the duration of the
QA testimony.

JUDGE BRENNER: Okay. Well, you can see where

ALDERSON REPORTING COMFA’"/, INC,
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I got the other inference. On page 4 5f your motion, it
statess "In response to the Board's reguest that LILCO
present vitnesses with 4irect knowledge of the subject
matter, Kr. Muselar and Mr. Youngling were included as
vitnesses."

So that's not the only reassn they are herc is
what you are telling me now.

MR. ELLIS: Well, the r2ason he's here is that
he does have knowledge. That is the reason he's here,
is that h2 loes have knowledge and wve do want him to be
here. We didn't want him to be here for a totai of five

or ten wveeks, but we did want him to be here for the QA

testilopy. and he will be here for the entire QA

testimony, howvever long the Board deems that to be.

JUDGE BRENNER: Okay.

MR. ELLIS: Judge Brenner, may I inguire? If
it becomes particularly necessary on a day or two for
Some reason, some test or some particular thing at the
plant -- I know that you just indicat21 that if wa

didn't intend to have him here the whole time, he

couldn't b2 aska24 questions on redirect. Could we have
some relief from that if it turns out that there is a
day or a couple of days here and there where it might be
particularly critical for ¥r. Museler to be at the

plant?
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JUDGE BEFNNER: VYes. We have attempted to
accommodate all the witnesses and my comments as to not
using him on redirect, as you stated, were solely if you
removed him entirely from the panel.

Try to work it out with the other parties and
ve will tcy t> azcoamdiata you.

YR. ELLIS: Thank you, sir.

JUDGE BRENNER: Let me 311 one othar fact. We
believe that we have been very generous in the
subsequent crounis of 2xanination we have been permitting
throughout this hearing. That is, there is cross
examination. There is redirect. There is Poard
juestions, and than we have b2en very generous in
permitting in effect recross and then re-redirect and sc
one

We are joing to krep a careful eye towards
those further rounds, not just in the QA area but on all
issues remaining before us, s> that the subseguent
rounds are focused only on particularly important points
raised by the last round of guestions. It will not be
sufficient to ask questions just because the subject
natter was toucha21 on in tne ra2lirect or in Board
Juestions.

The subject matter has been open throughout

tha cross p2riod ani1 a1ll parties have been guilty of
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this to some extent. I think it represents an
anjerstaniablzs caution on the part of parties to make
sure we have understood everything. At times it has
helped us to focus on a particular point, but also many
times it has simply repeated matters that we have
already appreciatesd previously.

So we ask the partiss to be very diligent
about limiting those further rounds of examination.

I think that's all we need to discuss with
respect to the LILC) panel. Am I correct?

I want to turn to the prospective Staff and
County pan2ls, if I am correct.

RAll right, with respect to the Staff panel,
Mr. Bordenick, we have been thinking about that subject
iniependent of your thoughts. You havea obviously been
thinking about it also. What should be done initially
since ther2 is aocv2 time before the Staff panel than had
been taken advantage of befors the LILCO panel is for
the parties to discuss the matter. I don't know if
discussions have taken place to the point where there is
a breakdown in discussions or not.

Is that the case?

MR. BORDENICK: That's not the case, Judge
Brenner. W2 have not discuss2d the matter. I think the

principal reason for that is because the County has been
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fozusing 25n the LILCO pan21 324 I think -- this is just
my own impression; I don't know whether the County would
ajree with »2 or adt -- I think the problem is going to
be that it's going to be difficult to discuss the Staff
panel as long as they are examining the County's panel.

MR. LANPHER: Assuming that there is still the
hiatus next week, which we wers informed of by your
secretary the othar day, Judg2 Brenner, there is
probably an opportunity -- not this week s> rmuch as next
veek -- to have discussions.

JUDGE BRENNER: That's what I had in mind.
That is, these tines periods when wve're not in hearing
should be-.used, as they have been, we believe, in the
past by th2 parties to make the hearing time more
efficient, so that they are not day-for-day times out
from the h2aring.

[t's time next week during the re2cess in this
hearing to focus on what the cross examination will
cover of the Staff panel, particularly to avoid the
problem we have had here -- early identification of
documents and the approximate sequence in which they
will be us21, and som2 indication of the factual context
of the documents, the purpose in using the documents.

Ani thosa2 4iscussions could include the

witnesses if the parties deem that as appropriate and
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the experts for the County, and get an advanced focus on
what items will b2 asked about, what the witnasses think
about them, where they fit in. You can call it informal
discovery while the h2aring is going on, if you will,
and those are just some possible suggestions.

Things should be taking place in discussions
among the parties to shorten the examinatisn of the
Staff wvitnasses and certainly, to the fullest extent
practicabla, preclude thz neel for lony 42lays while the
Jitnesses look at documents that they haven't looked at
foc a lony tim2 b2-ause they were not recently
highlightei.

The other side of the coin, ¥r. Bordenick, is
th2 result of the examination to date should certainly
have begun tc clue the Staff in and, through counsel,
its wvitnesses as to what documents they had better start
becoming familiar with and ¢he angle of attack, so to
speak, of the County, so that it's not just one-sided.

Nevarth2less, these bilateral discussions, or
trilateral, if it is appropriate, should take place. We
vould like to try to set a time periocd for the
examination of the Staff's witnesses also, ani then
ultimataly a time period for the examination of the
County's witnasses, and we will be opan to suggestions

as vwe approach ths completion of the cross examination
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>f LILCO's witn2ss2s to 32t an approximate time period.

We will inquire as to the progress of
discussions on identifying the approach on cross
examination of the Staff's witness2s by th2 County ani
by LILCO alsc, as well as vhether the documents have
besn ijentifi2d in th2 context, as we have reguired
here, of what factual subparts of the Contention they
vill support.

So T will ask for that. Rather than October
25, we will ask for it at the beginnina of our next
hearing session, which will probably be the morning of
October 26. So we will talk about that later on in the
veek.

de have the County's notion before us to
supplement its witness panel. Are the parties prepared
to address that this naninq, or would you rather take
another day or twds?

¥R. ELLISs We are opposed to the motion and
ve would like some additional time to consider it.

JUDGE BRENNER: Would Thursday be okay?

¥R. ELLIS:s That would be fine.

JUDGE BRENNER: All right. We would prefer a
brief written response, if you can manage that. But if
you cannot becaus2 of th2 logistics of the h2aring, ve

will allow an oral response on Thursday.
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Is the Staff prepared to take a position on it
this morning?

YR, EORDENICK: VYes, I am, Judge Brenner. I
dc not oppose the motion, although I am somewhat
concerned that it might be a foot-in-the-door type
situation. T have no objection so long as it is
understood that the witnesses to be added are adopting
tastimony praviously filad by Mr. Hubbard and they will
not seek to expani that testimony.

I am sure the Board will be cognizant of that
type of situation if it arises. But in summary, I don't
oppose the motion.

JUDGE BRENNER: Well, if we jranted it -- and
I might as well say this nowv so LILCO can consider it in
formulatingy its ra2spons2 later this week =-- if we
granted it, there is not going to be any further direct
testimony by the witnesses, nor vas that requested by
the County's nrotion, as w2 understand it.

To the extent gquestions are asked for which
all witnesses provide information which directly respond
to the guestion but nevertheless adds information, so be
ite That's part of the naturs of cross examination.

You®d better examine what we nave done in this
hearing in response to requests from LILCO and the Staff

to supplemant pan=2ls when you take your position
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opposing the County's reguast an.' differentiate the
County's ra23uest from your rejuest.

That is all we had in the way of preliminary
matters. I don't know if the parties are keyed in as to
how the cross exanination is j70ing to proceed now and we
vill inguire as to that.

Mr. Lanpher, 3i41 you have something else
first?

YR. LANPHEER: I have two very brief matters.

delivered to the Board a document =-- and the
parties -- a Jdocument entitled "Notification of
Corrections to Suffolk County Exhibit 51 and S6," and
over the r2cess w2 have taken ‘he reporter's copies of
those exhibits and have inserted pages in that.

This memorialized what we did and I gave the
c2portar 1 copy. I'm not sure whether the Board would
want to bind a copy of this 13 or leave it up to you. I
Just vanted it to be clear that we have done that. We
will be secving that inda2pendantly.

JUDGE BRENNEE: You will be serving these
corrections to the Board and the pacties independently
in the near future? Is that it?

MR. LANPHER: I think my secretary is doing it
today.

JUDGE BRENNER: All right. T 4031°'t think we

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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ne2d to ke2p this with the exhibits as long as the
corrections are made. We may give you back our copies
of the exhibits and have you fix them. We'll see.

MR. LANPHER: The s2cond matter I wanted to
raise vas in the form of inquiry what our daily hearing
scheduls, in particular Friday, will be nowv that we are
in Bethesda, or for the period of time we are in
Bethesia -- Jjust for planning purpcses.

JUDCE BRENNER: Why are you asking?

MR. LANPEER: W21l, my suggastion would be
that when we were in Long Island ve adjourned at 2:30 on
Friday. While we have west coast problems from
Washington also, I think it is substantially easier to
get to the airport than it is to get to JFK, and so I
think we cdould run to about 4300 on Ffridays.

I must say that given a time limit I would
like to make the most of the time.

JUDGE BRENNFR: We were contemplating running
essentially until 5:00, unless there were particular
problems. We are willing to adjust it somewhat after
you get keyed int> the flight schedules and let us
know. Now when I say "somewhat", somawher2 around 4:;00
vould be acceptable, but you check on what the later
flights ar2 also.

YR+ ELLIS:s Judge Brenner, if T may at this

ALDERSON REPORTING CCMPANY, INC,
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point, I think in addition to the €lijght s-hadules fron
California, while it may be easy here, we have a very
substantial number of people here from Roston and Long
Island who have t> get home on Fridasy afternoon, and I
would hope that that could be taken into account as
wall. |

JUDGE BRENNERs Why don'* ysu all check the
flight sch24dules and let us know? We weres hoping to be
able to run later if we vere here, but we are flexible
if ycu tell us about particualar praoblems.

YRe ELLIS: Thank you, Judge.

MR. BORDENICK:s Judge Brenner, I had one minor
matter. You mentioned earlier that later this week the
Board would be inguiring into the status of the Staff's
teview, vhirch wve ares certainly prepared to address.
However, I would appreciate it if you would give me at
least an hour's ndotice s> I could 32t the resguisite
people here.

JUDGE ERENNER: Okay.

¥R. ELLIS: Judge Brenner, one last thing, if

I nay. Sc that we are all on the same wavalength, do I

» understand ccrrectly that the pleading that was filed on

th2 elaventh of O-tobar is, given all the flurry of
documents that have passed, is the final designation of

findings and audits that the Board is -- and the County
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ar?2 pursuing?

It is this thick document that was delivered
yesteriay.

JUDGE BRENWNER: I want to look at one other
thing. Well, as nodified by the other letter of October
11, which I presine you do not object to =--

¥R. FLLIS: No. That's the one where he
deletes items already designated. Now we always velcome
deletions, but when they come the night before the
hearing and wve are already prepared for them, there is
some work that does go down the drain. We welcome
i12letions 1nil ve welcome them sooner rather than later.

JUDGE ERENNEE: T tell you what. If you think
you had 9054 answers to the ones he deleted, let him ask
you off the reccrd. If he doesn't want to ask on the
cecord, w2 4on't 21221 to hear it. That's our
understanding, ¥r. Lanpher, that this is now the
submittal as to the examination based on the particular
findings in the documents =ita21.

I hesitate to use the term "audits"™ because
they may n>t all be tachnizally auiits, but they are all
on that vein. This is not to the exclusion of the
County wishing at any time it likes now, since we have
imposed an overall time limit of returning to the cross

examination that it had first embarked upon of direct
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testimcny, which County also makes clsar it is not
abandoning, and it wvas never our intention, as discussed
several tises, for the County to abanion it.

It vas our own view that it was not the most
productive of the possible courses of examination, bdut
because of this time period we are not going to jump in
any longer in the order of the County's cross
examinatisn. The County will move its2lf to 10 what it
thinks is most important in the priority of use in the
event it gets cut off after three weeks.

Is that a fair summary of the situation, Nr.
Lappher?

MR. LANPHER: Juigas Brenner, in what we call
the pattern audit-relatei examination, I think this is,
so far as I know, a complete listing. That pleading,
with the exception that it doesn't include the EEDCR
stuff that is in the October 11 letter, and subject to
my orportunity at the first chance to review this in
light of some comaents that you made this morning about
miking sur2 w2 focus on vhat appears to be most
important, I'm not intending to add anything more here
on these and I am hopeful that this pleading can serve,
frankly, to> expedite, and ve will just have to see as
soon as ve get started on thenm.

JUDSE BRENNER: ¥Mr. Fllis, 1id you wvant to add
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something?

MR. ELLISs Ace there documsnts sther than for
so-called pattern testimony that ve are not aware of?

If thecre ace, T think w2 ought to be nade avare of those
so that we can prepare for those. I understand ¥r.
Lanpher 's resarvation of rights., That's the same
reservation he indicated 2ach time he excluded a group
of documents.

I hope that is nct 3o0ing to bes a bij door.

JUDGE BRENNER: Well, he actually didn't state
the reservation that you probably have in mind but which
ve have permitted, as recognized by LILCO's motion also,
ani as stata2d axplicitly. That is, where a document
suddenly becomes important because of a particular
ansver of a vitness and the document would then be
needed to impeach what the wvitness is stating, wve would
let him use it, even though it wvasn't previously
lesignatel.

But beyond that, these are the documants and
ve're not jgoing t> add to them at all. What about
beyond the pattern examination, Mr. Lanphec?

MR. LANPHER: Judge Brenner, I previously
advised LILCO what I was intending to use beyond the
pattern examination. To be guite honest, my time has

bean taken up trying to put together these pleadings and
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I'm not intenrding to 3o back to my cross plan right
now.

I am intending to try, as efficiently as
possibie, without any prediction of precise time, to
complate this pattern examination. What I will commit
to doing is certainly very early next veek review the
previous 12signatinns that havs been made to LILCO
relating t> all the rest of their testimony and confirm
to them that they are accuiate.

There may b2 some d2letions, particularly in
light of the examination that we have pursued or will
have pursu2d by that tim2. There may be some additions,
although I don't believe so. I think wve have identified
those before I will just have to look at that.

It appears to me there is onv thing that the
Board has not comaent2d upon, and that vas the firal
footnote 2f the pleading that we fileil yesterday.

JUDGE BRENNER: I'm glad you reminded re.
Footnote 7. W2 hid intended to comment on it,

¥R. LANPHER: Fine. I won't say any more. I
will wait for your comments related to that. That would
be the only cother aspect that I would like to raise.

JUDGE BRENNEPs As I recall, it was on page 11
of yocur motion.

MR. LANPFER: Of our response.

ALDERSON REFORT'NG COMPANY, INC,
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JUDGE BRENNER: RAll right. Thank you for
cteminding w2, b2c-ivrse w2 had intended to come to it. We
agreed that the matters requested for that footnote can
be useful, rot necessarily as to all the attachments in
LILCU's testimony. We can think of at least one
attachment for which that would be useful, but we won't
tell y>u which o2n2, b2-3ause w2 jon't want to limit it to
that one. I guess in the first instance we would like
LILCO to consider it and to come back and tell us which
attachments they would comply with the spirit of the
footnote. If you have problems with the particular wvay
tha matters ra2quested in the footnote is phrased, wve
will consider that also.

At least one attachment that we have in mind,
and this was withosut going back to reviewing all your
attachments this morning, and that is why I emphasized,
10 not fe2l that that is the only cne. It may or may
not be. You have one a2ttachment that responds to the
appendix 5f <he contention. ur testimony states, for
details as to these findings in various IEE reports and
other similar documents, see Attachment so and so. I
forget the numbar of your testimony, ani that attachment
is essentially nothing more than a rav compilation of
the corcesponienc2 of LILCO responding to those items.

That is the type of thing that can denefit
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greatly from the spirit >f what Footnote 7 ani the
county's response is requesting, and that is some
drcanized assembling keyed to the appendix in the
contention, showing what was done in LILCO's view and
the general findings that ve drav from it.

Here again, ve use the term "findings” similar
to the vay we have used it all the way along, not for
detailed proposed findings of fact, but something to
assist us better in seeing the context, sinilar to what
you might put in a2 trial brief.

MR. FLLIS: Juije Brenner, we will look at
these. We just received this at 9:30 this morning. We
d4id look -- ¥r. Earley and I looked at three or four of
them, and we thought they were amply covered right in
th2 testimdony wher2 it indicated -- I think w2 looked at
17 or one of those involving design control, and it
stated what the form was included for.

JUDGE BRENNER: Some of them are simply
examples of forms, ani I jon‘t think those are the
attachments t> which this footnote is directed. 1In any
event, ve wouldn't expect you to apply it tc¢ such
attachments, but I gave the example of on2 attachment
which is not in that category, and there may be others.

I thoujht of suggesting others offhand, but I

won't. We haven't had a chance to look at them as
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sp2cifically as w2 woul" like also in the context of
that footnote.

YR. FLLIS: Judge Brenner, may I return for a
moment to the documents outside pattern?

JUDGE BRENNER: Yes.

MR. ELLISs Mr. Lanpher indicated that he had
already given us sone da2signation. H2 may have in mind
something mnore spescific than I. A September 7th letter
indicated that they had received two shipments of
documents pursuant to the couaty's subpoania raguest, ani
that he expected most of these docurents would be used.
Am I correct in understanding that wve can a2xpect and the
Board expects a more precise definition of the documents
to be used in the non-pattern area? '

JUDGE BRENNER: Mr. Lanpher?

MR. LANPHER: As I said, what I need is an
opportunity over this veekend, before then if there is
an opportunity, t> go through that, and while I am not
providing summaries as I did with regard to the audit
findings, I will identify the precise documents that we
ar2 inteniing t> ase, ani if they are larys documents, I
will identify the portiors that we are intending to use,
and as T s1id ba2for2, for instance, my recollaction is,
th2 notes >f confarence, I had indicated we had a large

number of those. I was not going to be interrogating
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the vitnesses ra2lating to specific notes of conference,
but rather as to the process by which those notes of
confersnc2 ar2 us21, and I will attempt to be even more
definite after I have a chance to go over them again.

JUDGE BRENNER: Well, we are still talking
about a lot of documents. As I recall, those two
cespons2s to subpoenas. Am I right?

¥R. LANPHER: There are a lot of documents,
Juige Sr2na2r. Frankly, with the tim> limit, and
factoring in the time that is necessary for my colleague
to pursue dperating QA and listening to the things the
Board said this morning, I am going to> have to take a
look at everything that I have designated, not only in
the pattern area, but in other areas, to 2asucre that I
do what is in the best interest of my client.

And so, I am going to have to look at this
again. I am very worrisd about making commitments on
the record, frankly, because they have come back to
haunt me, and I am going to have to have a chance to
reflect. Then I will get back to LILCJ. I will do it
in writingy ani serve the Board as well.

JUDGE BRENNERs All right. Get back to us
this we2k 31s to wha2n you woull provide that. Bear in
mind, I think both parties should have an equal benefit

9f the break next weexk. That is, you use some of the
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break td> put this togathar, but get it to them sc that
they can use some of the break to review it, and I guess
W2ineslay, bein3y th2 niijdle 13y of th2 brazk,
approximately, would be the appropriate day, a veek from
this Wednesday.

In addition, indicate tou the extent you can,
and you should be able to do it fully, what you would
use the document 5r documents for, sinrilar to what we
have gotten on these documents. So where there is a
group of them, such as the notes of conference, you can
group them together and then explain, as you did here,
that your point is the process rather than the
particular detail, ari identify the portions of each
document you will use, even where they are not lengthy,
becaus2 evan thoujyh a portion of a dozument is not
voluminous, it could lead to an extensive refreshing of
recollectisn by the witnesses if they think you are
going to ask about that on2 santenze wvhen in fact you
are going to ask about another sentence.

Consistant with what ve have been 40ing, the
time would have come very rapdily when this would have
been required anyway, so we understand and appreciate
th2 attention t> the pattern 4documents that you have hai
to have rscently, and we expect the attention to shift

beyond, so that w2 ar2 at2ad >f the game from now on,
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instead of constantly having to back up ac we have done
vith the pattern documents.

Se, we will reguire that to be raceived by
LILCO and the staff no later than Wedresday, October
20th, and the writtsn submicssion should not take the
place of discussions also, so that each of the parties
understand what is going to be done.

0id you have a comment, Mr. Lanpher?

¥R. LANPHER: Let me raise it. I was going to
raise it with th2 staff and with LILC), but maybe it is
best to Jo it right nowe. I believe Judge Morris, in the
ficst phase of th2 h21ating, h21 indicated an interest in
the Teledyne and Torrey Pines reports. My recollection
is that those finil raports were due by about the 1st of
October. It would be very useful to jet those as early
as possible, so that we can determine what, if any,
portions wouli ne2d to be designated.

JUDGE BRENNER: MNr. Fllis, wvhat is the status
of those reports?

MR. ELLIS: I don°'t know. I will find out.

JUDSE BRENNER: All right. T think we are
ready to resume cross examination. There is one
problem. If the filings that we now have frﬁm the
county had been received in advance of yesterday or this

norniny, tie 2xamination, we b2liava, couli have been
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much more 2xpecitious, that is, the witnesses being able
to take a look at what commonalities the county has in
mind and b2ing able to raspond to some of that
necessarily might involve swome details but hopefully not
all the details that would have been reguir2i hai these
findings not been included.

In fact, had it been done when we might have
hoped, we perhaps could have had even a written response
which coull have formed the basis for further testimony
of one form or an>ther, stipulated cespons2 to cross
upon which the county would be entitled tc inguire
fucther, oc 2ven some sort of rebuttal in anticipation
of the fact that this would have been the cross
examinatiosa.

None of this has be2n able to take place, and
I think the best thing to do is just to proceed with the
examination, ani that is one r=2ason w: have applied the
tine period as an overall control. The parties, I
think, might be advised, and this is up to the parties,
to keep talking in terms of being able to develop some
sort of more focused questioning and re¢sponse along the
lines we hid hop241, but instead of reguiring that, ve
have adoptad the alternative 5f the other measures that
ve have taken in combinatior, but don't forget about

Just because we are proce2ding is the message T want to
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leave.

¥R. LANPHER: Judge Brenner, I acknowledge
that the EEDCR summary, which we will turn to first,
since w2 want to complete that arma, was not provided
until yesterday. The storage related summaries vere
providad last w22k. T think I mailed them out last
Weinesday, so that is the area I am turning toc next, and
hopefully the witnesses will have had an opportunity to
review those materials.

JUDGE BRENNER: PBut you didn't provide the
relief which we granted of Part 2, if you will, of the
LILCO motion prior to this morning, did you?

MR. LANPHER: My opinion is that I think that
I d4id in ay letter of October 6th which is attached to
“ne response which ve filed this morning. We came close
to that, though we did not go the particular Appendix B
criteria. We identified, I believe, in that letter what
our basic theory was in terms of pattern related to the
storage-related documents.

JUDSE BRENNER: All right. I am not
personally familiar enough with the contents 5f your
Jctober 6th latter to agr2e or disagrze with youe.

MR. LANPHER: It is on Pages 6 through 9 of
that latter, if daring the break you want to look at

it.
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JUDGE BRENNER: My jeneral -omments, however,
still stand that there are still more that can be done
which, as #e have discussad a number 5f tines, we would
have hoped had been done by now, and just because we
have got a handl2 on things so that we can proceed, do
not abandon these other possible approaches. There
should be incentive or both sides now. There was always
incentive on both sides, and now there should be even
more incentive on both sides to attempt some further
accommodations, s> that individual findings cau be
handled on other than an individual finding basis.

MR. FLLIS: Judge Brenner, a last point. I
still don't know what the status of Torrey Pines and
Teledyne 1?3. but I do know that a status wvas mailed to
the parties and the Board, I guess, on Friday. I an
advised that it was mailed on Friday and you should have
it today.

JUDGE BRENNER: All right. We don't have it
yet. Maybe you can get ahold of a cooy and give it to
us rather than trusting the mails.

Rather than adjourning early for lunch, ve
will take 3 short break now of five minutes so that
everybody can get in place, including the witnesses, and
then ve will attempt to run for about an hour.

(Whereupon, a brief recess was taken.)
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JUDGE BRENNER: All right. Back on the
reccrd.

Before «2 continue the zounty's cross
examination, Judge Carpenter vanted to say something on
ths subject of the QA filings ve have received.

JUDGE CARPENTER: We have spent a lot of time
on preliminary matters this morning. I hate to take any
more time, but I sas there €5r a good many weeks, and I
would like to impose on you to satisfy my curiosity.

T be specific, looking at the A tachment 3 to
the county's letter of October the 6th, which has to do
with th2 storage problems -- the caption is Storage
Problems Particularly Related to Covering and Capping.

I would like to ask if the parties have coasidered the
desirability of looking at such listing ani stipulating
to the veracity of that listing. Clearly, the matter of
interpreting the significance of 2ach of those items is
what this is all alout, but I am still perplexed about
vhather we are proceeding in an efficient manner to
ievelop such a listing through cross examination rather
than stijulating to it.

It wouli be very helpful to me if I zould get
some feeling for why the parties are unable to do that.

MR. ELLISs Stipulating the particular audit

finding I Zon't think advances -- as you say, Judge

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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' ! Carvente., we havs to look at each findiny ani to
2 explain it. When lr. Lanpher uses that finding, it is |
’ 3 in effect brought before the Board just as a
4 stipulation. We cannot stipulate that the finding by
5 itself is self-explanatery, and therefore it has to be
6 1iscuss2d, ani that is why we have to 3o through the
7 process.
8 There is no question but that the audits came
9 from our files. They are our audits. He is going to
10 introduce portions of them into the record. But
1. stipulating, if 2ll w2 15 is stipulat2i that D-2 on 1a
12 particuiar page says this, that hasn't alvanced the
13 cause at all, because we still have t> talk about what
. 14 D-8 means, and? what happened with respsct to D-8. So we
15 haven't advanced or streamlined the situation at all.
16 The real 1ispute is gcing to be vhethar they have
17 fastened on anything that is significant that hisn't

18 been fixed, and that is what we have to get into.

19 MR. LANPHER: Judge Carpenter, if I coulde.
20 JUDGE CARPENTER: Please.
21 4R. LANPHER: I disagree with ¥r. Ellis on

22 that, and this is probably as good a time as any to get
23 it out. I am hopeful, and I think it will be clear by
24 the examination I pursue in the initial acea, I am

25 hopeful to be able to get an agreement that my summaries

ALDERSON REFORTING COMPANY, INC,
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ar2 basically accurate, w2 know what we ars talking
about, and the findings say what they way.

My view, or the county's view, I should say,
is that whare repatitive problems are demonstrated,
those findings in and of themselves are very important.
Now, the parties -- the witnesses may feel that they
have to supply additional explanation to explain why
they are ndt significant or something like that. I am
going to try to expedite my examinatisn. I am hopeful
of not going through these audit by audit, finding by
finding. Mre. Fllis may need to on 4dir2ct. I am hopeful
not to have to do that, because I think a pattern is
2stablish2i without that necessity, and if we can
stipulate to the accuracy of these summaries, or, more
important, to the underlying findings, that the “indings
say wvhat they say, and this is really 2 road map to the
underlying findings -- this isn't, of course, the best
evidence =-- but my suamaries w2re t> k2y them int»
exactly what we are focusing on. If we can stipulate as
to wvhat those say, and stipulate those into the reccrd,
and I think this is helpful in showing what we consider
to be a pattern, the county thinks that that is
important.

If we are g2ing to pursue that beyond,

materially beyond with explanations, then I think we

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., SW.. WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345



11,357

1 should maybe come back to a statement that Judge Brenner
2 made and which we alluded to in our filings, that may be
3 we should jet the entire audit reports. If we are

4 having so much explanation, maybe the best would be t>

5 have thos2 2ntire reports where the corrective action,

6 praventive action, or whatever is documented.

7 MR. ELLIS: I think we are still coming back to
8 having to 1iscuss the particular finding. Let me take

9 another point. Mr. Lanpher says that just because there
10 are several findiags that app2ar to he related, that

11 that 1s a pattern, and then he goes on to call that a QA
12 breakdown. W211l, T 10 want to make clear that we don't
13 concede ani we d5n°'t agre2, we disagree that that is

14 anything remotely resembling a QA breakdown, and in

15 order to understani our position on that, and in order
16 for Mr. Lanpher to make his case if he is going to, he
17 has to get into the substance of the findings as well.
18 Let®s take as an example -- I'm not sure what
19 the testimony will ultimately show, but with respect to
20 the capping, I think the testimony when wa get into

21 that, if wve simply take a number of findings about

22 capping, I think it is important to know what capping is
23 and what happened on each one, and I think it will

24 become clear to the Boari that is not terribly

25 signifizant at all, and T think that is what has

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPAN Y, INC,
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happened with respect to the past findings, such as
where people 1iin't put th2ir names, or tha2y signed
their names or their initials, or the fact that there
vas actual traceability but not ready traceability. We
spent a 9954 deal of time on that.

JUDGE CARPENTER: Let me interrupt you, if I
may, td> come back to specifics. You have picked the
example of capping. We are not focusing on these
because of giving priority to them, but just so it's
clear. There is a good example why the issue, speaking
just for myself, will be that question of how
significant it is, but assuming that argument can be
made in general rather than piece of pipe by piece of
pipe by pia:é of pipe, that is where T am trying to look
for efficiency, getting the issue of the basic
disagreement clearly stated, not with respact to
individeal instances, but the general significance, and
the difference of interpretation of the general
significance.

hat to me is the issue that the contention
speaks to, not whether pieces of pipe are left uncapped
or not. You se2, I am trying to> think 25f what our tw>
veeks on Long Island accomplished in the sense of
calcnlations, whether ©r not where we got to at the end

9f that couldn®t have been gotten to more efficiently,
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that is my gquestion, by 2greeing that, yes, these
reports dil say the followving, and then simply focus on
the significance of what those reports s*ated.

MR. ELLIS: Parhapes -- I am naturally leary
about stipulating a statement without the ability to
2xplain it. And you se2, if we did stipulste, and then
ve on redirect went through each finding, then you would
have racrass on 2ach finling, and I think we are
proceediny. Perhaps if ¥r. Lanpher wants to take thenm
in groups this morning, that might work. Your point on
capping, I think, is w#ell taken, ani parhaps the
vitnesses have been able to group some of these, and wve
will be able to aildress them in groups. W2 have tried
to do that.

When we got this material, ve began looking at
it in terms of doing that, but recall ncw that most of
this material has arrived just this Thursday, Friday,
ani Saturiay, and today, or yesterday, I should say. So
we are trying to look at this and trying to group it to
be able t> address the significance of large groups.

I'he point of stipulating -- maybe another way
to do it is this way. I think that Mr. Lanpher could
offer to the Boari -- it wouli not be probative, but he
could offer to the Board the actual documents where it

says all this, or he can offer this. We don't consider
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that that is probative, and we would sbject to it, and
ve think the witnesses ought to be given an opportunity
either to 1escribs it or to explain it, and parhaps they
can do it in groups. I think they can, Judge

Carpenter. I think they zan 1o it in jroups.

JUDGE BRENNER:s All right. Let's proceed with
the cross 2xamination. I think that you have not
exhausted, you b2ing 21l the parties, the possibilities
for partial groupings ani then examination. Certainly
the written documaents need clarification and explanation
2f the witnesses, but Judge Carpenter's point, which ve
all agree #ith, is that it do2sn’'t have to be detailed
item by detailed item. Things can be grouped and then
inguira23d into.

Jne of the things we could have seen, although
without reguiring it, would have been the responses to
the audit findings amon3 other things, so i1on't abandon
other possibilities of a partial grouping and then
having th2 witnass2s being asked about all of thenm
together. ©Now, if the answer is, you have to look at
each one individually, then that is LILCO's position,
and so be it, but at least the attzmpt will have been
made.

MR. ELLIS: We are going to make that

attempt.
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JUDGE BRENNER: I hope the witnesses vere
either present or heard through counsel what I said
earlier about your direct answers tc guestions. VWhere
th2 guestion says, 1o2s this say this, I don't want a
long-vinded explanation as to what it means. The answer
is yes or no. If you have an explanation, you can add
it briefly in terms of explaining it in the whole
context of the importance of the audit findings, do that
on redirecte.

I want yes and no as a first word out of the
vitness's mouth, one or the other, unless that is
impossible. ae have been going through the transcripts,
and it is just a mess in terms of trying to pull the
ansvers together to the juestions. Quid pro 3u., for
that, Mr. Lanphar, is, keep that in mind as you are
phrasing the guestions, and if a witness wanted to add
something, T want it to be an additional ansver to the
question, not a long explanation of the total process.

YR« LANPHER: Judge Brenner, I would like to
start by having saveral things marked for
identification, and I passed out two things during the
break, and I omitted passing out a third. Mr. Hubbard
is doin3z that now.

First, I would like to have marked, since we

will be referring to it, as Suffolk County Exhibit 61
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for identification the three-page Courter EEDCR
deficiency summary which was referred to beifore. This
was prepar2d by ay office.
(The document referred to
was narked for
ida2ntification as Suffolk
County Exhibit Number
€1.)
¥R. LANPHER: I would like to have marked as
Suffolk County Exhibit 62 for identification LILCO Field
Audit 970, dated July 12, 1979,
(The document referred to
vas marked for
identification as Suffolk
County Exhibit Number
62.)
MR. LANPHER: And I would like to have marked
as Suffolk County Exhibit 63 for iiantification a
document which contains certain LILCO quarterly reports
to manajem2nt b23inning with May 4, 1978. There are 12
of them -- it is not all of them -- up through December
3, 1981. I will note, some of these we are planning to
use in the EEDCR area are ref2rencei that som2 of these
be used in other areas of examination, but we have

bound them all in one place.
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JUDGE BRENNER: All right. They will be so
marked, just to make sure that the documents are
accurate.

(The document referred to
vas marked for
identification as Suffolk
County Exhibit Number
63.)

JUDGE BRENNFR: As to Exhibit 63 for
identification, all the guarterly reports listed on the
first page entitled Index are in their entirety included
in the exhibit? '

“R. LAKPHER: WNo. it is just the guarterly
reports of manajament have a memorandum, I believe, in
each case by H4r. Gerecke, and then attached to that
memorandum is the detajils about many activities that
have been going on during that previsus guarter. The
only thing that is attached is the memorandum of what
this exhibit consists of.

JUDGE BRENNERs All right.

YR. ELLIS: Juize Brenner, with respect to
Suffolk County Nuaber 61, I just am looking at it, and
it strikes me that ther2 may well be some repetitive
questions and testimony since we have been over Courter

matters in some d2tail alresady. Are these newv items.,
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may I inguire?

¥R. LANPHER: The answver is, I believe they
are. I think the proper way to proceed is with my
questions, Certainly some of these audit reports will
be used, and I will be frank, I'll make an effort, as T
4id1 before when I went through some of these audit
reports, not to ask gquestions about Courter because I
had it designated as a separate category later.

I balisve some of the Board's gquestions got us
into that, and I am going to hopefully avoid
repetition. I am sorry if there is sore.

JUDGE BRENNER: Well, all right. For now,
let's proceed. It is his three weeks, unlass he shows
us a rz2ason to change it, and that is the reason ve are
going to give him a lot of leewvay.

Exhibit 61, as I have it, consists of three
pajes, and these are the summaries prepared by the
county or its counsel, correct?

MR. LANPHER: Yes, sir. And Exhibit 62 is
Fi2ld Audit 570, the same format as the previous field
audits that wve presented to the Board.

JUDGE BRENNER: And you did identify it by
date. I have three pages. Is that the entire exhibit?

MR. LANPHER: Yes.

JUDGE BRENNERs Okay, why don't ve proceed?

ALDERSON REPOHTING COMPANY, INC,
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M8. LANPHER: Thank you.
Whereupon,
T. TRACY ARRINGTON,
FREPERICK B. BALDWIN,
WILLIAM M. EIFERT,
T« FRANK SERECKE,
JOSEPH M. KELLY,
ARTHUR R. MULLER,
DONALD G. LONG
and WILLIAM J. MUSELER,
the vitnesses on the stand at the time of recess, having
bean previously duly sworn, resumed the stand, and vere
examined and testifiel further as follows:
CONTINUED CROSS EXAMINATION ON BEHALF OF SUFFCLK COUNTY
BY MR. LANPHER:

Q Sentlemen, have you had an opportunity to
reviev the audit findings which are identified in
Suffolk County Exhibit 61? That is tha 2xhibit which is
entitled Courter EEDCR Deficiencies. Have you had an
opportunity to review those findings? And by that I
include tha gjuartarly reports, the portions of those
quarterly reports which are identified.

A (WITNESS KELLY) Yes.

Q Mr. ¥elly, would you agree that the findings,

ani that includes the guarterly reports again, reflect
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that Courter had ELDCR relatei problems between the time
period of November, approximately November, 1877,
through at least June of 19817

A (WITNESS KELLY) No, I would not.

Q Mr. X2lly, woull you agree that Field Audit
654, dated November, 1977, identifies Courter-related
EEDCR problems?

A (WITNESS KELLY) No, I would not. Those
specific documents that were reviewed during that audit,
yes, ther2 #as a problen with soma2 Courtsr 1ocuments.

Q Mr. ¥Yelly cor dr. Arrington, would you agree
that in field quality control audit 38, dated June,
1981, Courter-related ELDCR problems were identified?

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) Could you give us a
minute, pl2asa?

(Pause.)

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) Mr. Lanpher, there vere
some deficiencies in logzing related t> that.

Q Related to Courter?

R (WITNESS ARRINGTON) VYes.

Q And that was in June of 19817 The audit
report date was in June, 1981, correct?

A (WNITNESS ARRINGION) The report iate was,
yes. The audit was in May of °'81,

A (JITNESS BALDWIN) ¥r. Lanpher, could T add

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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something there?

Q Yes.

R (WITNESS BALDWIN) In reviewing this

particular audit, FQC 38, I think it would be fruitful

to bring to 1i
documentation,

there. The £fa

ght that in reviewing the backup
it was indicat21 that the EELEDCR's were

ct that we had a deficiency in the proper

placement in that they ware in file cabinets and boxes

is true, but ¢t

wanted to add

he EEDCR's were in the area. I just

that.

Q dould you agree, Mr. Baldwin, that the EEDCR's

were not filed

in accordance with requirements?

A (WITNESS BALDWIN) VYes. But they were within

the area, as I stated.

Q The

particular kin

procedures or the requirements require a

i of filing, however. Correct?

A (WITNESS BALDWIN) That's correct.

Q Gent

lem2n, have you had an opportunity to

revievw the summaries of audits as depicted in Suffolk

County Exhibit 61, the descriptions?

B (WITNESS KELLY) Juijze Bra2nn2r, w2 only got

this yesterday. I believe this was received only

yesterday.
MR.

opportunity.

LANPHERP: My question was if they had an

MYaybe they have.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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JUDGE BRENNER: That is what I was going to
say, except I woull have said it more moderately.

ME. LANPHER: I am sorry.

AITNESS KELLY: Mot in any great detail.

BY ¥E. LANPHER: (Resuming)

Q From the review you have pecformesd, do you
have any reason to disagree with the description
portions 23 r2lat2as t> tha particular audit findings in
the guarterly reports? Have you identified any
inaccuracies that you believe are material?

A (WITNESS ABRRINGTON) M. Lanpher, speaking for
the field quality control audits, we have not reviewed
the descristion that you have proviiel us with with
regard to the observation itself, because we didn't get
this until yesterday, late.

A (WITNESS KELLY) Likewise, to go through and
say specifically that every single figure here and
sentence is correct, we haven't had the time to do that
in detail to agree=.

A (WITNESS MUSELER) Mr. Lanpher, if we look at
a couple of the specific audit findings you are talking
about, wve 10 have reason to disagree with your
constructiosn of th2 findings. Not that your vords are
really incorrect, but for example, field audit 654,

aulit finding 6.4 -- 4,6, T am sorry, you characterize,

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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and I beliave w2 1iscuss2? this in the previous
hearings, that some of the EEDCR's were missing, and
vhat tite audit finding really says is that ths EEDCR's
in this particular case did not -- were not listed on
the front page of the specification., We discussed

this. Ac a2 matter of fact, in these particular audit
findings, 4.6 and 4.7, they wvere specifically covered in
Group A-1. We covered that, the diffacr2nc2 in the
meaning of the words at that time, but one of the things
you ask2d was, 15 ve have reason to disagree with the
characterization.

In the case of 4.6 and 4.7 we do disagree with
th2 characterizstion, because the audit findings don't
say that the EEDCR's were missing. They do say that the
EEDCR's war2 not notel or logyed on the specification
sheets ln-the cas2 of 4.6 and that the E&DCR's were not
listed on the dravings, written on the drawings in the
case of 4.7. Th2 finiiajy was not that the EEDCR's were
missing. As we said in the past, ve believe those
EEDCR's w2re in th2 hands of ths p2ople who nz2eded thenm
to do the work, but that is just a specific response to
a guestion on, is there anything that we would disagree
with in this particular pisce of paper.

JUDGE BRENNERs ¥r. Lanpher, excuse me. HNr.

Museler, why don't y.u trcy your mika?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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(Whereupon, a discussion was held off the

racord.)
BY ¥R. LANPHFER: (Resuming)
Q So th2 r2cord is claar, field audit 654 has
previously been marked as Suffolk County Exhibit 57 for

identification. Do you have a1 copy of that field audit,
Mr. Kuseler?

A (WITNESS MUSELER) Yes, sir.

Q That findinj, 4.6, that you wver2 raferring to,
Mr. Museler, that finding does state that EEDCR's, 39.4
percent of the EEDCR's applicable to the Courter
specificctions an? procedures vhich were reviewed were
missing, correct?

3 (NITNESS MUSELER) It does. As I said, the
finding does use the vori missing, and as we discussed
several wveeks ago, if you read the finding, it says that
the copies of the specifications were not prefaced by
all their pertinent EELDCR's, and then it goes on to the
statistics. They wer2 no* prafaca2d, so the word missing
has to be interpreted in the context of the audit |
finding, which is that they were not listed as
required.

However, the EEDCR's, the documents that were
ne2ded to be us22 in osriar to perform the work, were not

missing, so I assume this is intended to be a summary

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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document, not just -- or a characterization of what the
findings mean, whether they are important or not, and in
that context, the way this is worded, since it leaves
2ut -- the suamary do2sn’'t describe., as the audit
finding does, that what the auditor found was that the
spacifications were nd>t prefaced by thair own pertinent
EEDCR's. This document just says they were aissing.

Fhat is an important distinction. 1It's a
distinction between vere they listed on the front of the
spec or were the FEDCR's not theree.

Q “r. Mus2ler, where in 4.6 does it say that
they veren't missing?

A (WITNESS MUSELER) 1In 4.6 it doesn't say that
they vere not missing. Hdowever, I will ask either Mr.
Kelly or Mr. Arrington to characterize what these audits
consist of. Tha2y check2d for all of the attributes of
the procedures, which include were they logged, wvere
thay ther2. 1In tha2 cas2 of specifications, the EEDCR's
are suppos2d4 to b2 lcgged and included in #nd filed with
the specification.

(Whar2uo0n, th2 witnasses confarrai.)

Q I am sorry. I thought Mr. Arrington or Nr.
Kelly was joing t2> provide information that Mr. Muscler
vas referencing.

(Whereupon, the witnesses conferred.)

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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Q If that is not the case, fine.

JUDGE BRENNEFR: Okay. No one lept to your
invitation, so vhy don't you ask another guestion?
BY MR. LANPHER: (Resuminyg)

Q sentlem2n, as I understand why y2u have not
reviewed the specific summary document marked as Suffolk
County Exhibit 61, you have hiil an opportunity to review
all of these audits and the specific findings since they
were desiznat2d sarlier., Would ycu agree that the EEDCR
related prodbiems identified for Courter in late 1977
vere conidered as significant or serious preoblems by
LILCO managemant?

A (WITNES® MUSELER) dr.. Lanpher, I believe ve
answerad the ideatical‘question several wveeks ago, and
the ansver is, in the context of the management of the
job, we did consider that they were serious problems and
we tooi rather =xtensive measures to correct those
problems. In the context of their importance relative
to the safaty of the plant, wvwe did not just review the
audit findings and take measures to correct the
individual audit findings, but we did, as we discussed
ba2fore, 122k furthar into the matter to assure ourselves
that it was not significant in terms of degrading the
safety of the plaat.,

S0, the answer to your question is yes and

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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no. Yes, we did consider it serious, and we took strong
seasures t> corca2ct it. Yo, we 4did not consiler it
serious from the standpoint of the impact on the safety
of the plant.

Q Gentlem2n, the Courter prablems which were
considered serious were those that were identified

initially in field audit 654 in findingys 4.6 and 4.7,

correct?
A (WITNESS KELLY) Th2 actual problem, as
identified in previous testimony, was first identified

in Audit 602 as a problem with the EEDCR, as far as the
administrative aspects of it. Some of these further
audits just highlighted the particular problem in
Coarter, but th2 problem was baing worked on.

Q Mr. Museler, you have indicated that extensive
action wiss taken to correct this problem. When was this
problem corrected with respect to Courter?

B (Whereupon, the witnesses conferred.)

A (WITNESS MUSELER) Mr. Lanphar, let me first
atk, I believe you are referring to the types of
findings as in audit finding 554, 4.6 and 4.7.

Q Yes, sir.

L (WITNESS MUSELER) Okay, those audit findings
30 predominantly to tha logging on inisxes of EEDCR's

and on dravwings, and with respect to those situaticns

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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ani the with respa2ct to Courtar and company, we have
also stated earlier in the testimony that we considered
that thos2 problans ware2 aidressed and that improvement
began in late '77 and early 1978, and T believe I said
that I considered that the problem was under countrol at
that point, and re2ach2id what I would consider
satisfactory status in early 1979.

I ba2lisve in 2ur p-2vious ta2stimony ve also
added that an audit, one audit in 1981 gave us some
cause for concern along the same lines. Hovever, that
turned out to be an isociated in-ident, as we had
expected it was, primarily in one area, and in late
1981, and the audits of 1982, the Courter audits on that
type of a finding weres satisfactory. ‘

S0 the ansver to your question, which I
believe was, when did we consider that these probleams
vere satisfactorily resolved, ve considered that they
vere brouzht under control very soon after the audit
findings irn 654, We believe that they were satisfactory
by early 1979, ani1 have remained generally satisfactory
since then, although there have been audit findings
which on a specific audit finding basis were not
satisfactory sinz2 than.

Q Sentlemen, I would like to turn your attention

to the guarterly report t> management dated Rugust 20,

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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1979, the first page, last paragraph, that part of
Suffolk County Exhibit 63.

JUDGE BRENNER: Whizh on2 of those ajain, Mr.

Lanpher?
“R. LANPHER: August 20, 1979,
BY ¥R, LANPHER: (Resuming)
Q Sentlemen, is it not true that this guarterly

report, which refers to field audit 970, which is
Exhibit 62 for iiantification, states that the control
of EEDCR's is now generally satisfactory except that
Courter ani Company control of those affecting
sp2cifications is still only 91 percent effective.

Mr. Geracke, you prepared this, I assume,
since your name is on the secondi page. That is what you
wvrote at that time, correct?

A (WITNESS GERECKE) That's correct.

Q So> is it fair to state that as of the time you
prepared this document, Courter control of ECDCR's, at
least thos2 ELDCR's affecting specifications, was still
not satisfactory in your opinion?

(Whe2reupon, the witnesses conferred.)

A (WITKESS GERECKE) ¥r. Lanpher, cauld you
repeat the gquestiosn please?

Q At the time that you prepara2d4 this iocument,

vas it your opinion that the control of EEDCE's by

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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Courter ani Company, at least those FEDCR's affecting
specifications, was not satisfactory?
(Whereupon, the witnesses conferred.)

A (dITNESS GERECKE) I have stated here that the
Courter control, those EEDCR's affecting specifications
is only 91 perz at coaplate. By that, I don't mean that
the Courter control of specifications even in that area
was considared a1s unsatisfactory. In this program, I
think, as w2 have mentioned earlier, the audit program
looks tc get it 100 percent complete or 100 percent
effective, evan though we knos it would n2ver =-- likely
never reach 100 percent, but I don't consider that the
control was in this area basically unsatisfactory. It
wasn't up to 100 ;etcent. It vasn't vhat ve would like
to see it, but it was effective, 91 percent effective.

Q Then what does this seatence mean? I don't
understand the sentence, sir. You stated that control
of E&DCR's was j2n2rally -- had been identifiad as being
unsatisfactory in earlier audits, but it was now
Jenerally satisfactory "except tha* Courter and Company"”
an? then it proces2ds. Wasn't it your opinion at that
time that Courter and Company control of EEDCR's
affecting specifications was unsatisfactory?

A (WITNESS KELLY) I thiank it would be =~

Q I would like to have the juestion initially

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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answer2d by the winess to whom I asked the guestione.

JUDGE BRENNER: VYes, I think that is fair in
this contexte.

WITNESS GERECKE: I think the Courter control
of EEDCR's affecting specifications we still did
consider unsatisfactory from a management standpecint, or
from a Juality assurance stanipoint, because guality
assurance, as I indicated, in guality assurance we
strive for perfection, although we realize that we
cannot get there., It was not unsatisfactory in the
sense of any impact that this lack of control would have
on the int23rity of the plant, the inta2grity of the
design or the safety of the plant.

WITNESS KELLY:s Can I add t> that now? Okay,
the 91 percent was only an indication that we wvanted
adiitional improvament. In the specific audit it is
looked at as a very small number of specifications. In
fact, in one case it was a specification that dealt with
structural steel <¢hich the individual 1id not neei ani
returned to document control. It was a case of another
spacification that they had two copies, thay 1id not
need two copies, they sent one back to document control
so that tha2y d4ii not have to maintain that.

S0, again, ve said before, you can't just look

at numbers, especially when ycu are talking about a very

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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small sampl2, without looking at the specific documents
that vere being held. Ycu are talking about in one case
this is a specification the individual did not even need
to have in order to perform his work. In another case,
two specifications where they only needed one. He sent
one back t> documant control.

BY MR. LANPHER: (Resuming)

Q Mr. Ga2r2cke, when you prezpar2 guartarcly
reports to management, you do not discuss in your cover
memoranium 31ll the audits that have taken place during
the previosus guarter. 1Is that correct?

A (WITNESS GERECKE) That is correct.

Q In fact, you only discuss those audit findings
that are of such significance as t> warrant management
attention, correct?

A (WITNESS SERECKE) That is generally correct.
The items discussad in the quarterly reports are those
from all of the audit findings, all the audit results
during that quarter we want to highlight f5r management
attention.

Q 50 is it fair to conclude that you wanted to
highlight this matter to management’'s attention as of
Auzust 20, 18797

A (dITNESS SERECKE) de had been reporting on

the results of the audits in the EELDCR area for a number
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of quarters prior to this. We did not consider that it
was from the quality assurance standpoint totally closed
out yet. So what we are really doing is raporting the
status of this area during -- in this guarter'y report.

A (WITNESS KELLY) T would also like to add that
I think it is necessary t> understand the juarterly
reports as they relate to the field auditing program. I
1on't beli2ve the Board was given the attachments to
those memos, but in the Hicksville area, the Quality
Systems Division, the attachment details the findings as
part of the attachments. Eecause in my program we do
during a guacter typically, say, 45 audits, wve do not
put that type of an attachment into strictly a listing
of the acdit, the subject, and the number of findings,
SO an att=2apt td> 15 in this cover shea2t is to just
hightlight those 2f interest to the management rather
than listing, you knowv, findings for 45 audits.

I think that needs to be pointed out.

A (WITNESS MUSELER) Mr. Lanpher, that report is
given to our upper management because it d1o0es contain
the things that the guality assurance department feels
they shouli know about, and in respect to this ongoing
addressing of the EEDCR's, especially in the Courter
area, the nature of that report in that particular area,

while it 152s say that thes EEDCR's in the specification
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area are 91 percent and quality assurance would like
them to b2 highar, and s> wouli the rast of us, the
basic thin; that audit report -- excuse me, that
quarterly report says is that the situation Ifad improved
to a large degree, and that wvhile ther2 wvas still more
work to be done in the judgment of quality assurance,
with which I comzur, in the specification area, that the
problem was beiny address2d and was being successfully
sclved.

S50, it «#as somethiny yuality assurance wvanted
management to know about, and it wanted them tc know two
things. It wante2i tham to know, Number One, that the
problem was being taken care of, and that they were
making substantial progress on it, and Number Two, that
they hadn't closei it out, that they still thought that

there was nore to be done in that one specific area.
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Q And with respect to quarterly EEDCR problems,
thay start21 priosoc to Novamber 1977. In fazt, I
believe, 4r. Xelly, you stated in field audit 602 and as
of August 1975 the Courter-related EEDCR problems still
had not been completely closed out.

A (WITNESS KELLY) If you mean, had they reached
the point +Jhere every single EEDCR, evary single item
that ve checked wis not there, if you consider that a
problem, I will agree that's a problem. 1In my opinion
that’s not a problem, and you have to look at the scope
2f wvhat wa're talking about. And wve u.re looking at, as
you have 1l1id out, an increasing gain towards
pecfection.

Q As of August 1979, hovever, there were still
sone unsatisfactory aspects of Courter's control of
EEDCR's, correct?

A (WITNESS KELLY) From a pur2ly aiministrative
standpoint. £2And as I characterized those specific
specifications that ve are refarring to, they had no
adverse effect on the plant.

JUDGE BRENNER: ¥r. Lanpher, we will break
vhenever ‘t's conveuient for youe.

“R. LANPHER: I could break now. I would be
happy to 35 for another 15 or 20 minutes also.

JUDGE BRENNER: No, let's break now.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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I don*t know what your situation will be in

terms of time, but since you always have things to do
becides eat we'll generally give you an hour and 15
minutes. Let us know if you think that should be
1ijust2? 2ither wiy. And unless you tell us we will
stay with that.

So we will be back at 2300 o'clock.

(Whereupon, at 12:40 p.m., the hearing in the
above-entitlel matter vas recessed, to> reconvene at 2:00

o'clock p.n., the same day.)
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JUDGE

BRENNER:

11,383

SESSION
(2300 pem.)
All

right. We're go2ing to

continue cross-examination by the County of the LILCO

vwitnesses.

MR. LANPHER:

pedple nissing.

¥R. ELLIS:

souple of them todk the stairse.

I will start

Judge Brenner,

Judge Brenner, there are some
or not.
I know that a

I hopa tha2y zot off at

the right flocr, but they will be here very gquickly. I

apologize.

We are mindful of your requirement to be

tinely and will 41> better.

(Pause.)
JUDGE

Hhereaupon,

WILLIRN J.

T.

JOSEPH ¥.
WILLIANM M.
AETHUR R.

: FREDERICK B.

BRENNER:

All right, let's proceed now.
MUSELER

TRACY ARRINGTON
KELLY
EIFERT
MULLER

BALDWIN

Te FRANK GERECKE

DONALD G.

recallad as witnasses,

by the Chairman,

LONG,

having previously been 4uly swvorn

were examined and testified further as
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follovss
CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR, LANPHER:
Q ir. Museler, let me follow up on one thing

from this morning. So I understand the missing
documents creferences that we have made in field audit
654, when an EADCR is listed as missing it's your
testimony “at in fact that is a logging problem, in the
sense that, a. it pertaincs to drawings the EEDCR number
has not ba22n written on the draving; is that correct?
That's what is meant by missing?

A (WITNESS MUSELER) No, Mr. Lanpher, my
statement was not meant to mean that whenever the word
"missing”™ is used it doesn't mean missing. I wvas
ceferring to> the spacific audit observation we were
talking about, which was 654, where in that p.rticular
instance the FEDCR®s were not prefaced, and in that
context my understanding of the audit process, what the
auditors are told to look at -- in that context, it
doesn't mean that they war2 physizally missing.

There are -~ and I believe ve have discussed
them in the past. There are instances when EEDCR's may
have been nissing, but that audit observation does not
indicate that. Does that make it clear?

Q dell, looking at field audit 718, which is

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., S W, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345



10

1

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

24

25

11,285

Exhibit 58, and finding 4.3, sir, there 23 EEDCR's were

sp2cifia2d to b2 missiny. Is it your understanding that
those EEDCR's wvere missing?
(Panel >f witnesses conferring.)

A (4ITNESS MUSELER) That's 4.3, right, ¥r.
Lanpher?

Q Yes, sic.

R (WITNESS MUSELER) This audit observation does
refer to the fact that the ELDCR's were missing

themselves. This does not =-- this is not the same case
as 4.6, which indicated that they wvere prefaced -- that
they were 25t pr2facei properly.

Q I apolojize. Let's 3o back to 654 for one
moment, the 4.7, observation 4,7, where EEDCR's are
listed as being missinge. 7T believe 34 EEDCR's were
listed as missing.

Does this sort of speak to 1 logging problenm,
or are these EEDCR's actually missing? This is
observation 4.7.

(Panel of witnesses conferring.)

A (WITNESS MUSELER) No, Mr. Lanpher, 4.7 refers
to> a log3ing iiscrepancy ther2. The requirement is that
the EEDCR's be written cn the drawings themselves. They
are not filed wvith the dravings. So it just means that

3all the EEDCR's were not logged on the irawings. And as

ALDERSCN REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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ve indicated in previdous testimony, that did not mean
that the pa2ople who ware performing the work in the
field 4id not have the ELDCR's. It meant that the
procedural rejuir2ment that all the copies, whether in
the office or in the field, have all EEDCR's listed on
them was not beiny adhered to in all cases.

Q Yr. Museler, turniny back now to field audit
718, Exhibit 58, Suffolk County Exhibit 56, finding 4.4
== and this pasrtains to dravings, and it states that 26
EEDC -- 100 ELDCR's were aissing. WNow, is this a
logging problem, since it was pertaining to drawings?

A (JITNESS MUSELER) This is the sanme
requirement that we just discussed, that the drawvings
ar2 rejuir2d to have the EELDCR numbers written on the
dravings. It does not refer to the absence of the
EEDCR's in the work area.

Q “re. Accington, I wouldl like to turn your
attention to field quality control audit 26, finding
L.3, and T beliav2 it states, paraphrasing, that four of
the applicable control dravings do not include the EEDCR
number as required by procedures; is that correct?

B (WITHESS ARRINGTON) This is under item A?
This is in four parts. B? Are you on B?

Q Yes, sir.

A (WITYESS ARRINGTON) I'm sorry. Would you

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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repeat your question?

Q Is this another example where, similar to the
previous 21es that I was talking about with ¥r. Museler,
vhere EEDCR numbers are not being logged on the drawvings
as required by procedures?

A (¥ITNESS ARRINGTON) I'm not sur2 if this is
the same case. I think any time you have an EEDCR that
is not listed on a draving you could say that it's the
same. I drawv a 1istinct difference here because of this
being in a diiferent area entirely.

This particalar area was an offic2 area that
vas not maintaining the EEDCR numbers on their black on
wvhite drawings. Subsaquant to the audit itself, this
area went to black on pink drawings, which are
informational drawvings only.

Q ¥r. Arrington, this audit findinjy pertains to
Couter & Company corrsct?

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) Yes, it did.

Q i r. Mus2ler -- well, not necessarily you, Nr.
Museler. Anyone >n the panel, turning your attention to
field audit 842, which is Exhibit 59 fer identification,
finding 4.1, the first part of that findiny indicates ~--
ani this ra2lates to specifications -- that 53 EEDCR's
vere missing; is that correct?

(Panel >f witnesses conferring.)

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC,
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Q Mr. Museler, my question only asked you to
confirm that that's what the audit finding 1nd1ca£es.

A (WITNESS MUSELER) That's what we're trying to
do, ¥r. Lanpher. We don't want to, you know, get tied
up in the previous problem we had as to> whathar it means
EEDCR's are really missing or not logged. That's why
ve're taking a minute.

JUDSGE BRENNER: Okay. That's where ve'rs
going t> g2t int> trouble. The question is more simple
than that. He wants to know if the document says that.

WITNESS “USELER: Judge Brenner, the document
previously, the one where we said that the ELDCR's =--
the one that indicated EEDCR's that were supposed to be
prefacad, those ELDCR's ware missing and the audit
finding did say that.

JUDGE BRENNFRs: I will repeat, his guestion is
very simple. He wants to know if the document says
that. It's what is known as a foundation gquestion.

Than h2 will ask the other qua2stions he wants to ask.

WITNESS MUSELERs: The audit finding reads,
11.3 percent were missing, yes, sir.

BY MR, LANPHER: (Resuming)

Q That was not my gquestion. My guestion was,
with respect to Courter & Company, am I correct that the

aulit finding 4.1 with respect to specifications

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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indicates that 53 FEDCE's vere missing?

(Panel >f witnasses conferring.)

A (WITNCSS MUSELER) Of the specifications
checked in that avdit, it is correct that 11.3 percent
were missing from the specification files, 11.3 percent
of the applicable EEDCR's.

JUDGE BRENNER: Just look at Courter, “r.
Museler. He's asking about Courter's record. In fact,
in asking you to respond simply and directly, on the
other hand I don't want you to miss something. There's
3 table on the first page and a table o5n the second
page, and you might have some explanation, given the two
tables.

But he's askiny you solely what the document
says about the number of Courter EEDCP's stated to be
missiny by tha document.

MR. LANPHER: And related to> specifications.

4ITNESS MUSELER: Ya2s, that information for
Courter is correct. That number of EEDCR's was
nissinj.

BY MR, LANPHERs (PResuming)

Q #2 are2 having trouble communicating, but wve
wil) wvork it out, I'm sure.

Yow, do ycu understand that to mean that they

were physically a»issing, thes2 EEDCR's, in this
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instance?

k. (WITNESS MUSELER) Yes, sir.

Q Okay, s> this is not a logging problem; this
is similar to the other problam of physically not where
they vere supposed to be?

A (WITNESS MUSELER) It indicates that the
EEDCR's were supposed to be filed with the
specifications. They were not being filed with the
spacifications. That is not to say that those ELDCR's
vere not available in those areas, but they wvere not
being fil21 with ths specifications, as called for in
procedures.

Q Turning your attention to the top of page 2 of
fi2ld audit 842, th2 saz2 audit finding 4.1 partains to
dravings in this instance, and it indicates that ten
ECDCR's were missing. 1Is this a logging problem or is
this a missing document problem?

(Panel of witnesses conferring.)

2 (WITNESS MUSELER) Mr. Lanpher, that finding
on the top of page 2 refers t> the notation of the
EEDCR's on the actual dravings themselves. So it does
not refer to the EELDCR's being physically absent.

Q Would you agres, Mr. Museler, that this is
similar to th2 lo3ging problem noted in finding 4.7 of

field audit 6547?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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A (WITNESS MUSELEE) It is the same type of
adainistrative problem, yes, sir.

Q Sentlemen, I would like to turn your attention
now to field juality control audit 34 and finding N.1.
Part A of that finding I would like to direct your
attention to ficrst. First, findiny N.1 applies to
Courter & Company, correct?

B (WITNESS ARRINGTON) That's correct.

Q And at finding R it is noted, is it not, that
in the turbine, welding, vyard, reactor and SQA areas
theay were not lo3z3ing ELDCE's that pertained to
specifications?

A (NITNESS ARRINGTON) That is correct. The
specs that wvere listel there ue:e-for information only.
The area supervisors used drawvings for their wvork and
not the sp2cs. But that is true, they were not logging
the EEDCR's on the dravings -- on the spec, I'm sorry.
They wvere listed 5n the drawvings, and that is a document
that the area supervisor would use to install the
components.

Q The Courter quality assurance procedures
rejuire that th2 EEDCR's pertaining to specs be logged,
correct?

A (WITNESS ARRIKSTON) That is tru2. But as I

indicated, these specs that wvere listed vere issued to
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the area superviso>r, were used for infarmation and not
for the eraction of the components they were respcnsible
for. The Courter supervisors work with the drawings and

not the specifications.

Q I'm sorry, I missed that last statement of
yours.
A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) The area supervisors

wvould use the drawings to perform their work assignments
as opposed to the specifications. The drawvings would
have the dimensions and the specifics that they would
n224 in oriar t> install the pipe or pipe supports, and
not the specifications.

3 (WITNESS MUSELER) Or the EEDCR's would have
the appropriate a2craction information on them. If a
draving is affectad by an EEDCK, the EEDCR becomes the
governing 4ocument, ani that's why ve have said that the
important itex in this discussion is whether or not the
EEDCR's vere reaching the people who were actually
performing the work in the field.

And our record on that I believe shows that
thay were using the proper documents, and that is the
bottom lin2, so t> speak, that the plaat was being built
using the 1rawvings if the drawings were the applicable
document, o5r the EELDCR's if the drawings were being¢

changed as a result of the issuance of those XKEDCR'se.
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B (WITNESS ARRINGTON) And that process is
verified with the inspection.

Q I'd 1like to turn your attention now to field
juality coatrol audit 38, page 2 initially.

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) Excuse me, ¥r. Lanpher.
Which obs2cvation ace you refarrcing to?

Q I'm sorrcy.

B (WITNESS AREINGTON) Observation 1.2?

o) Well, first on page 2 you shoull look at both,
itam B at the top which states the EEDCR's are not
alvays properly 1lo3ged and filed in accoriances with
Courter £ Company procedural reguirements. That makes a
reference to observation 1.2.

Am I correct, sir, that this problem -- and I
think Mr. Baldvwin may have mentioned this earlier --
this was 1 problam which included the fact that the
EEDCR's were not being physically filed with the
specification, but were rather being put in file
cabinets and boxa2s and in the general filas along with
other EEDCR's?

A (dITNESS BALDWIN) ¥c. Lanpher, T believe that
wvas my statem2nt this morming.

Q Gentlemen, turning to the last portion or one
of the last portions of audit observation 1.2, it

states: "It should be noted that the individuals
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contacted at both the above areas” ~-- and these were
areas wher2 Courter was working =-- "wvere not totally
knowledgeable about the QAP-4.2 requirements regarding
logging of EEDCR's."

Is that your understanding? By that I mean,
is it your understanding that the Courter personnel who
vere contacted did not fully understand the requirements
focr logging?

A (NITNESS BALDWIN) 1It's not my understanding,
sir. 1It's apparently th2 judjment of the auditor
through some type of a conversation with people who made
an observation such as that. I can't tell whether that
is totally accurate or note.

Q Do you have any reason to disagree with it,

Mr. Baldwia?

A (JITHESS BALDWIN) No.
A (WITNLSS MUSFLER) ¥r. Lanpher, the comment

there, since I am somewhat familiar with that particular
audit, refars to -- does not refer to A. It refers to
B. It refors to the area document control 153, which is
a redundant loagging system that the areas who distribute
iocuments within their own organization have to maintain
over and above the weekly update of the master EEDCR log
and the monthly issue of the FEDCR log, vwhich is the

sontrolliny dozumant.
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The comment refers to the proper maintenance
of that pacticular reiuniant 1l>gging raquiremant, and it
is tru2 that the particular people in this area were not
as familiar with that reguirement as they should have
been. Ani that's primarily why those area logs were not
being maintained.

The master log is unaffected by this
particular problea. And1 I forget the time period of
this particular one. This is 38, s0o it is late in the
jJane.

I believe ve indicated in our previous
testimony that th2 keeping on top of these
administrative rejuirements is an ongoing process that
ve've been on top of since the problems wvere first
identifiel 2arly in the yame, and the turnover =-- this
particular problem occurs as a result of turnover of
parsonn2l and bringiny <ertain new people up to speed.

It 4id indicate that those particular cleri-al
personnel were ndot aware of those requirements to the
extent they should have b2en. That problem was
rectified. And once again, the overall impact of the
fact that an 3rea ¥as not maintainz2d is not relevant to
the adeguacy >f the EEDCR use or the E&LDCR program with
respect to the construction of the plant.

Q “r. Mus=2ler, is the basis for that last

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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conclusion Suffolk County Fxhibit 60, which is the
saaple inspection of program-related EEDCR's, which we
discussed 3t the 2arlier hearing in mid-September?

A (WITNESS MUSELER) Not really, ¥r. Lanpher.
That and some other things are the basis of some
constants in what I said, but primarily the reason we
state that rather emphatically is that the overall
process with which the plant jets built and with which a
naaber of 1s are very faniliar has iniicated since the
construction permit was issuei that the people in the
field are utilizing the proper documents to> build the
plant, and that these types of problems in the
administrative control of EEDCR's which we have been
discussinjy, whil2 they 310 occur and they occur more than
we would like them to occur, occur in what I will
characterize as the in-process portion of the
construction of the plant.

The final =-- both in-process inspections by
ths guality assurince group, 31s vell as final
inspections by both the construction and the guality
assurance jroups, have not shown that the plant was not
constructel in accordance with the EEDCR's. There are
44,000 EEDCR's, ndot all but most of which affect some
physical portion of the plant, and all of which are

utilized by the various inspection groups when they
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pecform thair finil inspactions on th2 components, and
thay are then looked at again by the startup personnel
vhen gthey take responsibility for the systenms.

It is that process that I'm hanginy my hat on,
SO to speak, that indicates to me that the plant was
built in accordance with those EEDCR's. Whether they
vere loggel on the drawing or not, they were used to
build the plant. And that is with respect to all of the
EEDCR's, bacause that's the process of final inspection,
be it by QA or by construction personnel.

The fact that we might have looked at a sample
of 100 or 200 some time duriny the building of the
plant, it says something. PBut it's the overall process
that chacks 2xactly wheth2r or not this kind of a
document logging discrepancy does impact the final
praduct.

dhat I'ms saying is that, our eyes having seen
vhat comes out the other end in a final inspection
process, it is not shown that these types f
1eficiencias have resulted in any impact on the plant.
So that's the basis of it, not any specific audit of 100
or 50 or whatavar.,

But they are all looked at at the end, and
sometimes in several reiundiant manna2rs, ani it has not

shown that that is a problenm.
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A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) ¥Mr. Lanpher, I would like
to add that field quality control, t.e Stone £ Webster
field quality control division, to date has performed
somne threa-quartars of a million inspections. 3So wve do
have a pretty good feel for the implementation of the
EEDCR systen.

And we have gotten very few isolated cases
vhere all of the requirements of the EEDCR wvas
inzorporat21 int> the p2rmanent plant installation. T
emphasize the fact that they were isolated., I don't
know of any case that comes to mind where an ELDCR wvas
not incorporated into the plant.

There are cases, isolated, that it was not
completaly or praperly incorpsratei, m2aniny that there
vas some dsviation in the fieldi. But we've got
three-quarters of a million iuspections out there and we
have some confidence that this process is working.
There are an awful lot of people out there that are on
iistribution for specifications ani drawvings that are
simply there for information o5nly, ani these are the
people that are audited as well as the people that are
rejuired to have thesae.

And T think that both the quality assurance
or7anizations andi the construction management would be

concerned if we had the people that were responsible for
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the2se docunents that wer2 not implementing them properly
in the field. An avful lot of the people that we have
discussed here by organizations are office personnel,
pedple that are k22ping track 2f various things, for
reasons that I'm not sure of in some cases why they have
EEDCR's or spacifications or irawvings.

#e indicated earlier that one contractor
returned 22 copies of specifications that he had, which
proves that in an awful 15t of cases they have documents
that they really don't need. And when you pin them down
to incorporates thase EEDCR's on th» documants, they send
them back and tell you that they don't need them any
longer.

So we 15 have a good feel for the
implementation portion of this, with that many
inspections.

Q ¥r. Arrington, Courter uad its own QR
personnel, correct?

A (JITNESS ARRINJTON) From January of *'72 on,

Yes.
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Q S- Stone and Webster field guality control
¢231d reviaw th2 Courtar work on an audit basis, is that
correct?

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) We review Courter's work
orn a surveillanc2 ianspection and in process and ve do a
final 100 percent documentztion review of ail EEDCRs,
dravings and specifications that that work was installed
ander. £> it is several layers of inspections that are
pecformed. A document review --'a 100 percent document
review of 2ll Courter S)A's documentation is reviewed by
Stone and Webster field gquality control, as wvell as the
authorizei nuclear inspector. He reviews it as well.
There are several layers of review there.

Q You 53ij you looked at the documentation. You
mean you are looking at the paper or are you looking at
the as-built plant or what?

A (WITVESS ARRINGTON) We look at both. We look
at the documentation as it is sent over by Courter as
th2 areas are completad by, say, a hydro. After a hydro
is perform2d, we 10 a review 2f all of the documentation
for that particular area that sought pressure.

We also 15 31 final iocumzntation review at
system certification. We also do an as-built walikdown
of all code Class 1, 2 and 3 systems that's installed by

Courter. That'®s an independent review, so there are
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several layers of inspections and verifications that is
performed by fiel? quality control.

A (WITKESS KELLY) In addition to that, the
1dlitional layer >f the LILCO QA program, as far as
performing surveillances and audits of the Courter
orjyanizatiosn, including documentation of the physical
plant, is performad.

(Pause.)

Q Mc. Accington, when w2 ware 1iscussing field
gquality control audit 34, I believe you made a
statem2nt -- and c-rrect me if I'm wrong =-- that the
items were correctad. If you turn your attention to
field quality control audit 35, attachment 2 and
observation 2.4, isn't it true that this is an instance
vhere Ston2 and Webster FQC cited Courter for failing to
take proper corrective or satisfactory corrective
action, that this relates to audit 34°s findings?

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) Give me a second. I
think you ask2d a1 guestion on item B in 34, wasn't that
true?

Q Yes.

» (WITNESS ARRINGTON) And that #as the black on
vhite drawvings ani I indicated that they had, subsequent
td> the aulit, the2y hai receivad black cn pink drawvings,

which are information-only drawvings.
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Q Okay. Well, I must have misunderstood. Were
the remaining obssrvations of audit 3% properly
corrected, or am [ correct that in the subsequent audit,
field juality control agiit 35, it was founi that proper
corrective action had not been taken by Courter?

JUDGE BRENNERs Mr. Lanpher, I lost you. Are
you asking about averything else in all of 34, or just
avarything else in attachment ¥ in 34, or just the ones
you asked about, because your juestion is rather
open-enied as t> the others, guote, unguote.

YR. LANPHER: Lot m2 start over. It would
easier. I'm sorry.

BY MR. LANPHER: (Resuming)

Q ¥r. Arrington, turning your attention to field
juality control auiit 35, observation 2.4, am I corre -t
that this is an instance where Stone and Webster FQC
found that Courtar hai not performed satisfactory
corrective action t2 alleviate certain of the proltlems
that had been identified in field quality control audit
347

(¥itnesses conférring.)

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) Would you give me a
second to read this? I 3on't recall being asked a
question about 34 for that particular item. That's why

I'm not familiar ¢ith it when I was talkiny about the
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black on pink drawing. I think I was talking alivut
1ifferent audit sntirely. Just give me a couple of
minutes.

Q If T can maybe help focus your attention, in
auiit 34 I beli2v2 there are findings related to the
logging of EEDCRs. I'd like you to confirm whether that
is one of the problems that was not corrected and
subsequently is noted in august 35.

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) Sure. Give me a minute.

(Witnass2s confarring.)

A (WITNESS ARPINGTOH) Mr. Lanpher, this is
indicatingy that the corractivs action was not complete,
that the area 4ocument logs ware not updated in
accordance with the procedures. They were using,
according to this statement h2re, they w2r2 using the
veekly EEDCR summary instead of the daily EEDCRs that
were received, which means that each wseek you get a
summary of E&LDCRs that were processed in a given veek.

T'he requirement is that you post the EEDCRs as
they come in. 355 apparently this individual here, as
opposed to> doing it on a daily basis, it wvas being done
on a w22kly basis. S5 at the most it would be one week
old that this EEDCR would not be posted on the spec or
iraving.

2 But the same problem continued to persist
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approximately three months after the previosus audit
finding, corract?

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) This particular item did
reoccur. It was not closed out on that pacticular
audit, but I just tried to explain wha2t tha situation
vas with the area people. They wvere listing ELDCRs with
the veekly lo3gs as opposad to the daily EEDCRs that wera
being submitted to them.

“R. LANPHER: Judge Brennesr, I would like to
aove the aimission of certain audit findings and this
seams as 3502 31 time as any to see if this process is
going to work.

Turning to Exhibit §1, which is the Courter
EGDCR deficiency summary, there are particular audits
and audit findings which a2re noted. The first one is
fi21ld aadit 654, whi=h is Suffolk County Exhibit 57 for
identification, and two findings are noted =-- 4,5 and
4.7. I would like to move their admission.

Ny propdosal is to continue down this list and
move in those portions of the documents which are noted
here, and I am not intending t> pursu2 auiit-by-audit
questioning or quarterly report-by-quarterly repeit
guastioning, because I don't think it's necessary for
the purpos2s that T am pursuing here.

JUDGE BRENNER: Let me make sure I understand

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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wvhat is encompass2d in your request. It is all the
findings listed in Suffolk County Exhibit 61 -- just the
findings. We ar2 only using 51 as an indiax. We are not
moving any part of 61 itself into evidence?

MR. LANPHERs: That's absolutely correct,
although I think it might be useful since we have
creferenced it to bind it in. Perhaps it is fairly
short, but that certainly would not be in evidence. It
is to make it clear those findings that we want to come
into evidence and also the title of the document, and
that.

8at in tecms >f, for instance, audit 654, at
this point I'm not moving finding 4.1 or 4.2 in. 1It's
Just 4.6 and 4.7.

JUDGE BRENKER: Is it correct that all of
these source documnents listed in Exhibit 61 have been
othervise identified by an Exhibit number?

MR. LANPHER: Well, let me -- yes. Field
audit 654 is Suffolk County Exhibit S7. Field audit
71-A is Suffolk County Exhibit 58. The guarterly report
for May 1978 is part of Suffolk County Exhibit 63. All
the field gquality control audits are part of Suffolk
County Exhibit 56. I think that covers the universe, so
to speak.

JUDGE BRENNFR: Well, not quite.

ALDERSON REPORTING CONMPANY. INC,
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MR. LANPHER: Going to page 2, the next
Juarteuvly report is part of 63, The quarterly report
for 11/3/78 is part of Exhibit 63. Field audit 842 is
Suffolk County Exhibit 59. The quarterly report dated
1/29/739 is part of Exhibit 63. The guarterly report for
4/16/79 is part of Exhibit 63. Field audit 970 was
marked as Exhibit 62,

Quarterly report for 8/20/79 is part of
Exhibit 63. And field quality control audits 34, 35,
and 38 are all part of Exhibit 56.

JUDCE BREKNER: Okay. Any objections?

YR. ELLIS: Yes, sir. I think I have =-- I
need to understand, I think, more clearly what wve are
about her2. I 310a°'t know whether he's examined on all
of these and I take it =-- am I correct that there hasn't
bean examization 2>n all of tha2s2 and is thare
contemplated to be examination on all of these?

If what ve are doing is simply putting in all
the findinjs and then it is =-- then we must go through
audit finding-by-audit finding, I think ve need to be on
notice of that. And als> I think we night as well face
directly this question of significance, and I think wve
should do it directly.

de've had some testimony today just a few

minutes ago about logging requirements, the fact that

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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logging rajuirez2nts wer2 not met in -ertain instances.

JUDGE BRENNER: Let me say somethiny and see
if this affects your position or at least addresses it,
even it is doesn't affect your position. I don't know
if he has 2xaminai o>n all of thes2 or not. I hope it is
the case that he hasn't because that would be the
primary -- one of the primary purposes in moving them in.

W2 coull sit here and have him ask ¥r.. Museler
whether the audit says this and then after we beat
around the Lush for thre2 or four juestions as to
whether it says that, ve will then get yes, it says
that. That's what I want to accomplish by having these
items movel in, and in terms of your nstice, that is
your notice.

[f he is moving them in, he thinks now that he
is going to use them for some hot stuff in his findings
soneday b2c3us2 w2 ar2 nat moving in 111 the audits and
if he made a request to simply move them all in, that
wvould be denied. But it seems to me the logical outcome
of not allowing him to do this would be to go back to
question and answer and gquestion and ansver about each
of these2 aaiit finiinzs.

Yow the shoe is on the other foot if they are
moved in. If you don't think they are significant, you

can come back and we will allow you to ask redirect

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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. 1 about it. Just because he did not orally cross examine
2 would not precluds you from asking reiireczt in the sense
3 that ve would view moving particular audit findings into
4 2vidence as b2ing 2 ~u™stituts for having asked about
5 them.
6 ¥R. ELLIS: Judge Brenner, I don't think the
7 shoe is on the other foot because t> follow this to the
8 extreme, then all he would have to dn is simply move
9 into evidaacz all of the findings he intends to offer
10 and not do anything further.
1 Yy objection is going to go to the
12 significance of these. His contention =-- the contention
13 of the County -- is that there has been a pattern of QA
. 14 braakdowns‘. I balieve that they ought to be required to
15 shov that they ar2 QA breakdown, not that there has been
16 a number of logging deficiencies or something else. I
1; can see that =--
18 I don*t want to annoy the Board, but I do feel
19 strongly about this and I 20 want to be heari.
20 JUDGE BRENNER: We've been annoyed in this
21 proceediiny by everybody. That's all rijht =-- and vice
22 versa, as Judge Carpenter points osut. So you feel free
23 to annoy « w2 will feel free to annoy you.
‘ 24 * TLISs Well, I would rather have it so we

25 152t 15 it to 23:h othar, if I can, and you would

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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prefer I not continue and I won't.

JUDGE BRENNER: No. I will let you continue,
but I'm having trouble understanding significance as a
basis for not admitting something into evidence.

“R. ELLIS: Because it makes it irrelevant to
the contention ani it makes it not material. Relevancy
and materiality are certainly aspects of admissibility
and are aspects of admissibility that are to be weighed
by the Board.

Suppose there are 20 findings on logging
1iscrepancies or 20 findings or maybe 100 findings that
the wveekly log was maintair- i but that the daily log
vasn't., The guestion arises, so what. Is that a
situation that leads to the relief sought by the County
in this contention? We submit not. We don't think
that's rel2vant at all.

JUDGE BRENNERs You are wvay ahead of the stage
at vhich w2 ar2 at. I believ2 you ar2 at the findings
stage. The items are relevant in terms of being audit
findings snowvwiny -- and I don*t wvant to use the word in
2 tachnical sense -- but their failure to> fully meet
some standards. You can argue later whether that's a
deviation =-- an inportant 4deviation =-- whathar the
standard is a self-imposed standard or a requirement of

the regulations.
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But there's something that the auditor at the
time of the audit thought it was noteworthy in the most
literal s2nse of the term "notewvorthy” as he noted
them. They are material at this stage of the proceeding
in the bdroil sa2ns2 of tha2 term "material®™, in the sense
that the County has now given us the roadmap, if you
vill, that we have asked for many, many veeks ago as to
the connection between tha2se findings. We have them on
one list.

You can look at the listing in Exhibit 61 and
Just frowm the l2sciiption see the connection that the
County asserts. Now the actual audit finding may be
something >thar than 2ithar what tha2 County asser;s or -
vhat the literal language used by the auditcr-vas,
becaus2 at th2 time he was vriting he wasn't thinking
about all these other thinas. '

But that doesn't make it immaterial in the
admissibility sense, just as if you had objacted to all
his questions as to all these audit findings on the
srounds of materiality, you would not have succeeded
generally in such an objection.

But I wdould rather just get the findings in
and have them ajiress2d on redirect, if necessary. He's
gotten enough of this EELDCR area wher2 I would be

inzlin21 t> 12t it in for the r2assns I have indicated.
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iistinguished from the other end of the spectrum as to
vhare we v>uld sizply get 2ll the audit fiadings that
are listed in the Ccunty attachments and he would say
move them int> evidence, and that's th2 2n21 of it.

Just in terms of managing the proceeding, we
would not permit that beciuse then we are not focused on
where the case is going and what is being done, and much
of your arjumant is going to the ultimate weight, which
may turn out to be close to zero if you've got the
answvers.

If T granted your objection, we are going to
sit here a mighty long time while he asks about each and
every one of them. 1It's a matter of degree.

YR. ELLIS: Then ars wve to undarstand that
there will be no further =-- because essentially he
hasn't ask2i juestions about many of these, and I take
it we've got an inch and a half or so of those that have
now bean 12sijnat21 by ths County as matters that they
intend to pursue. Is that all to be left for redirect?

JUDGE BRENNERs Well, he has asked about much
of them and, for all I know, all of them. Maybe I
should ask him that question, but I will tell you why it
doesn't matter. As long as he has asked about a

sufficient number of them that we see the coltext in

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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vhich they are being used, we are not going to buy a pig
in a poke in the sense that if he just moved all the
auiit finilings in, we would then have to wait until the
proposed findings to find out why they are important,
and ve're ndot going to> do that.

de do have to understand the case as it
unfolds as a Board, and the other parties have to also.
So we woulin't just 45 it all on papar, but the other
extreme of deoing none of it by moving it in would be to
1o what w2 have sd>ught mightily to aveid, and that is
ask questisns about each and 2very one. And it is a
matter of degree.

I can s2e the contevt in which h2 is using the
EEDCR findings in Suffolk County Exhibit 61 for
identification now, now that he has pursued EEDCR cross
examination to some extent. I think it do2s what the
Board want2d it t> do -- that is, talk about six or
seven items and then 2ither stay with those, or move
others in that you claim are similar. Ideally it should
have b22n iona by stipulation, but that is not the ~ase,
and this is a reasonable proximity for starters.

If, before he had asked any questions about
EE&DCRs, th2 County hai mova2d this in, then we would have
been much less inclined to allow it in because we

wouldn*t have known what it was all about, and it's a
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matter of legree. He has given us the context of what
it's about now.

How many of thes2 haven't you asked about, Mr.
Lanpher? HMXaybe you haven't saved us any time and you've
asked them all already.

¥R. LANPHER: Judge Brenner, I haven't done a
count. I was castigated, to be blunt, in the first two
veeks for joing too slowly. Judge Carpenter this
nocrniny s3il I want to find a way to 3o quickar. I have
spent a lot of time this last week putting together
things ani thinking a lot about this to try to go
quicker and not ask questions on every single one.

I am frankly astounded that when I don't ask
gquastions I'm als> beiny -- not attack24, but these
things are being said. I don't know how to comply with
your thr22-wez2k orier, Juije Brenna2r. 1It's really less
than three weeks because obviously there is time for
operating QA and I wvant to go as quickly as I can while
laying a roadmap.

¥R. ELLIS: But what we are doing, though, is
we are delaying ~- we are shifting to redicect on all of
the information which they then are going to want to
ctecross on, and w2 might as w2ll 40 it now.

JUDGE BRENNERs: I'm not ready to give up that

2asily. You may b2 right in the end, but I surely hope

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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not .

¥R. ELLIS: VWell, l2t me =--

JUDGE BRENNER: Let me finish. We are taking
moce time on this than I usually allow on this type of
motion because I want to view it in the context of
various options that we can pursue throughout this

proceedinge. W2 still urge the parties to work on a

stipulation.
If you had workz24d on a stipulation, it might
well have taken the form of here are 25 items that the

County believes are similar and the listing of the
audits and the findings, and both parties agree that if
the County inguires on the record about six of them, so
that you can enlijhten us as to what the situation is
vhile we'r2 here 5n the r2cori, that will be
illustrative of all 25 items.

[ take it that this is that offer. If the
County is going to use these items for completely
1ifferent finlings, then the lefects it sees in the
EEDCR findings it asked about, it's going to have a hard
time. I'll tell you now we are ndot going to look at new
findings by adritting these into evidence. We view
these are other examples of the same types of findings
that the County hias gaestion2l about in this said area,

and that is the control of E&DCRs.
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MR. ELLIS: I unierstani ths Poari's view and
I simply will restate that our view is that in terms of
materiality and r2levancy they nust make a showing that
it's a QR breakdown, and they have not done so, but I
unjierstani the Board's view.

JUDGE BRENNER: Let me say vhen we granted
your partial reli=f requasted, it was not as a
pre~-condition that the significance of the alleged QA
breakdown had to be establishsd as a prereguisite to
talking about the item. It was, rathar, s> that we can
see the allegaticn in context.

Tf we 12cida2d risht now as a1 preconiition as
to wvhat wvas significant and what wasn't, then we have
ended the case. That's what we have to decide in the
end, to a larje extant.

YR. ELLIS: Well, I simply thought =-- and I
guess I was mistaken -- that they need to make a prima
facie showing, which I don't b.:lieve they have. But I
unierstani that the Board's view is that that burden is
not on their shoulders t> do that. And, that being the
case, I understand the Board's ruling on the relevancy
and materiality point.

JUDGE BRENNER: I don't want to debate prima
facie. They have a showing that an auditor at one time

found something wrong with an item. Whether or not you

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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want to slap a label like prina facie on that or not is
your concern. But it is enough to go forward to cross
axaminatioa on.

If you vwant to move for a directed verdict, if
there were a jury here at the end of the case, that
would be another use of prima facie, but w2 don't have
that proceiure here and there is no need for it in the

absence of a Jjury.
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(Board conferring.)
JUDGE BREMNERs: Staff, I didn't ask you if you

ha~e a position.

MR. BORDENICK: I have no objection to the
~otion.

JUDGE BRENNER: All right. We're going to
grant the request in this instance, and I emphasize in

this instance. 1If suddenly there are a large number of
audit finﬂinés being mnoved into evidence without the
context being set such that we know what the County is
contending they are illastrative o5f, we will not let
them in. And vwe are allowing these findings in to be
usad as aiiitional examples of the pattern which the
County is alleging with respect to the other EEDCR items
it has ask2d about.

de unierstand there is overlap between
different findings, so if you are go2ing to> use the same
findings for some totally different purpose, then you
have to somehow alert us to it either by juestions on
the findings or othervise, because we are admitting thenm
no#4 as EEDCR finlinjys.

8R. ELLISs Well, in keeping, Judge Brenner,
with their Jdefinition of pattarn of QA breakdowns, which
I assume they are adhering to, I take it these are

admitted to show 3 pattern of QA breakdowns on Courter

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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1 ELZDCR deficiencies as noted on Suffolk County Exhibit
2 N>, 61 ani that the findings that are being admitted are
3 those that are listed in 61 from the actual audits and
' 4 not the summaries that are set forth on 61?2
5 JUDGE BRENNER: Yes. That's what I made clear
6 at the outset. Ydou've stated it correctly.
7 I should have said a1 wori abgut your burdens
8 on redirect which are going to be mighty ones. We have
9 no illusions as t> that., We understand the problem you
10 face, but your protlem is not exacerbated any in our
11 view by this proc2dure. If we had asked about each and
12 every one, you w#ould have the same problsm. You don't
13 have to address each and every one individually when you
‘ 14 come back. The witnessas -an talk about them in
15 groupings.
16 MR. ELLISs But it might be -- perhaps this
17 isn't the appropriate time, but in teras of that burden
19 we will plan to address them to the extent possible in
19 groups. And as testimony aliready reflects it is our
20 view, and I think we presented testimony to that effect,
21 that many >f the findings, though there may be a number
22 of ones that recur, are not significant in a QA
23 br2akdown sense. And if the foard has a view on which
24 ones it wvanty us to ¢o into particularly sr whether, for

25 example, so>methiny like louging errors are considered to

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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be a QR bre2akdiown by the Bcard, we need to know that
because that is not in our view, and T don't see how a
logging problem can lead to the ra2lief souzht by the
County. Anu we need to be apprised of that to be able
to address it ani confront it for the Boari's purposes.

JUDGE BRENNER: We will help you where wve can,
but as we nhave Zone all along in this case but we're not
promising in this instance, we have to hear the full
explanation as to what the problem was or why in LILCO's
view there was no problem witn respect to these
particular audit findings.

I can ceortainly give you a thecry as to why
logging problems could be QA breakdown problems. I
don't think you want to hear it, and I don't want to
yive it because it would in no way necessarily te
related to any of the evidence. But it doesn't take
auch imagination to> s22 how 1939ing problems could lezad
to implementation preblems where they might have an
effect.

And I want to get it on redirect in a focused
context instead of hearing at every other answer, which
ve are still hesarinjy to some 2xtent toiay, that however,
in the total context of things there is no prodlem. I
understand that is LILCO's view. It just doesn't help

to have that zeneral statemente. I want to see the

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., SW._, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

24

25

11,420

particulars matched up.

YR. ELLIS: I think that chis is very
important for me t> understand. Otherwise, I won't be
able to prepare it the way you all want it. I'm rnot
sure that I ac~ee with that. The testimony we've lieard
is not gen2ral but sp2cific. In other woris, we have
these inspection programs that follow ¢a, and we have =--
ani these inspection programs are specific to checking
to see whether the plant is built in accerdance with the
EEDCRs.

The tastimony was that there ars 750,000 of
them. I don't see specifically, unless you want us to
take the specific FEDCRs that are referenced, which may
be impsssible to 1o in terms o5f documentation, take
specific EEDCRs and send someone to the field now to
ioublecheck that after the inspections havas been done
not only by the FQC but by the startup orgzanization.

You see the problem I'm having, Judge Brenner?

JUDGE BRENNER: I will stay w#ith my
characterization that the arswers here when they got
into that other area went general beyond the needs of
the particular question, 4id not focus on the fact that
these particular findingys wer2 chackedi on. I'm not
talking about for purposes of this hearing. I'm talking

about in the basic inspection process.
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In addition, wve have been down that road
before in previocus he2ariny we2ks. A statament that
there was no impact on the plant means different things
to different people. And I must tell you I resisted the
temptation to com2 back on that line at one point this
afternoon.

MR. ELLIS: Well, T hope you won't in the
future, Judge Prenner, because it is critical that wve
adiress those problems ani adiress them as early as we
can to se2 if vwe could satisfy the Board.

JUDGE BRENNER: Not on Mr. Lanpher's cross
examination, as 1long as he is asking fair questions
which ares ra2asonably iirscted to get an ansver. It is
that division, which is not a clear division, between
redirect and cross but which line has been crossed over
yet again today, aotwithstaniing our statements this
morninge.

And you're going to get it much more
efficiently and your zcase much better directed, LILCO's
case much better directed by focusing it on redirect and
discussing things together whan you chn, ba2cause I can
tell you, just a general statement "But it has never had
any impact on th2 plant” is okay only as a3 bottom line
after you have tied it up.

You know, the simple fact of it is we have

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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that message already that that is LILCO's witnesses'
views. I don't need it repeated each and every time.

MR. ELLIS: Yes, sir, I understani that. But
ny impression is that they have told you why in each
instanc2. But I #ill review that, ani I have your
remarks in mind, and I will study them and take them to
heart.

JUDGE BRENNER: They have told us why in many
instances, but after telling us why in the particular
instances, they then 2xpound and broaden it. And it is
vas at one point that we had -- this may have been
before lunch =-- where we had three differ2nt witnesses
give essentially the same ansver to a question in
different words.

MR. ELLISs They are all different
orjanizations, Juiga Brenner.

JUDGE BRENNERs It did not reguire three
ansvers in th2 context.

Those portions listed in Suffeclk County
Exhibit 61 for identification, those portions of the
ceports ar2 aimitt21 into 2vilance.

(Portions of the
documents previously
marka2d1 as Suffolk County

Exhibits €6 through 59
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and 6§62 and §3 for
identification were
receivad in evidence.)
“hat I woull like to do as ar index of which
portions of those exhibits are admitted into evidence at
this point for EE&DCR deficiencies is bind in Suffolk
County Exhibit 51 for identification; but I think the
cross-refarance of which other Suffolk County exhibits
they are contained in was useful. I guess we already
have it in the transcript.
(Suffolk County Exhibit 61 for Identification

only follows:)
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CCURITR E&DCR DEFICIENCIES

Zadit No. Page/Findinrg - Date Description
FA 634 4.6 11/77

4.7
FA 718 3.1 3/78
(scEv. ﬂ)
4.3
o
Juarterly P. 1, 93 5/78
Fapors
(sCEex63)
X 26 L.3 6/78
(SCEy.56)

The auditor reviewed ten specifications
and/or procedures as to which there were
130 aoclicable EsDCRs. 71 of these E&DCRs
were missing, meaninc that 33.4% of the
Courter-related ESDCRs were missing.

54 Courter-helé drawincs were reviewed,

as to which there were 110 adplicable
EaD(Rs. 34 CulCRs were missing; 18
drawincs had missing E&DCRs; and 5 drawings
haéd the wrong revisions. This meant that
42.6% of the Courter drawings had problems.

The audit indicates that there has been
an improvement in the site Z&DCR program
with the exception of that part of the
procram controlled by Courter.

The auditor reviewed 7 specifications and
crocedures held by Courter, as to which
there were 103 outstanding E&DCRs. 23 E&DCRs
were missing or 22.3%.

The auditor examined E&DCRs affecting
drawings. Courter & Company was respensible
for 30 of the 44 drawings found to be in
exrror. With respect to Courter, 53 drawings
were reviewed 3s to which 369 EGDCRs were
still outstanding. 100 E&DCRs were missing,
which affected 26 drawings. All tocether,
56.6% of the Qourter drawincs had errors.

Referring to Field Audit 718, and Field Audit

654, the report to management notes that L&DCR
deficiencies have improved, except in the area
controlled by Courter.

Cowrter-related E&DCR deficiencies are noted.
Document control does not report E&DCR

nurbers affecting a dogument on the appliczble
site document distribution card as recquired

by Quality Assurance procedures. Further,

from a sample of 10 LaDCRs, it was noted that

4 of the applicable control drawings did not
include the E&DCR nurber as recuired by
procedures. In the turbine area, i‘. was deter-
mined that EiDCPs listecd on the drawings did

not correspond to the master L&DCR loc. Finally,

Z4DCRs which have been incorporated into the
drawinc are still being not2d On tie ravised
drawing. v
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Pace/Finding Date Description
waarterly P. 1, last «. §/31/78 The Quarterly Report +o manacement notes the
Razort need to continue +o ronitor Courter in the
(S¢ Bx.€3) area of E&DCR control. It notes that Courter
appears to be resoonsive in this area,
arterly . 1, v 3 11/03/78 Yo awdits have been conductes during the
E20rt oreceding 3 ronths concerning the Courter
(5CEyx.¢ 3) E&DCR corpliance matter.
T2 322 4.1 11/78 The audit reviewes 5 Courter-neld specifica-
SC Ex 57) tions as to which there were 354 applicable
E&DCRs. 33 or 14.9% of the ZaDCPRs were
russing in the specifications held by
Qurter which were revieved, In addition,
the audit reviewed drawings held by Courter,
Fifteen drawings were reviewed as to which
there were 71 cutstanding E&DCRs. Ten
E&DCRs were missing, which affected 6 docu-
ments. Accordingly, 14.1% of the E&DCRs
which Courter should have been holding were
missing.
Quarterly P. 1, ¢ 2 1/28/79 Referring to Field Awdit 842, the report to
Ferort manacement notes that the concern relative
‘g( Ex.43) to Courter control of E&DCRs has not been
resclved. It goes on to ncte that the
Dosting by Courter of desicn chance dociments
was found to be only 85-90% effective.
Quarterly P. 1, 43 4/16/79 Referring to Field Audit 9053 conducted during
Report February 1979, it notes that the Courter
(sCEx €3 ) Problems related to FsDCRs remain unresolved.
Maintenance of EsDCR docurents by Courter
showed an effective rate ~f approximately
92%.
FA 970 4.3 7/7% Two copies of a specification could not
(SCEx ¢2) be located.
Jaarterly . 1, last v 8/20/79 Referring to Field Audit 970, the Quarterly
Pagort Report notes that E&DCRe seem generally
(5( Ex b 3) satisfactory except for the Courter &
Company control of EsDCRe affecting specifica-
tions, where it is only 91% effective.
'3 4 ¥, 1 6/80 - Contrary to rejuivements of its Quality
f(El. < ‘) Assurance crocedures, in the twrkine, welding,

yarc, reactor, and SOA areas, Qourter was
not logring in EGDCRs that pertain o
specifications. Only those that affected

. : o -4 p
Lawingcs were beinc 40CTea.




audit No. Page/Finding Date

RC 35 Rttachment 2, 9/80

(SCEvs ‘) gbiervation

FQC 38 p. 2, Item B 6/81
‘(S( Busy) P

Attachment 1,
Observation 1.2

-3-

Descriction

The Courter QAPs require the holders of
control docurents to maintain the area
docunent control log and file copies of

the E&DCPs in front of the specifications
which are effected. It was noted that the
ADCL did no: list an E&DCR and the effected
specifications did not have the E&DCRs
posted with them.

The QAPs recuire contrcl documents to be
updated with ESDCR information using a
weekly E&DCR summary ancd a daily E&DCR
distribution. Oourter was pdating its
Iogs only using the weekly sumary. That
summary is considered by Stone & Webster
Construction to bz only 85-90% complete
and shculd only be used as a double check
to ensure daily posting of E&DCRs.

Courter has failed to perform satisfactory
corrective action for the viclations noted
in Ohservation N.1 of PQC audit 4.

EsDCRs are not always properly logged and
filed in accordance with Courter procedural
requirements. The problems include that
E&DCRs applicable to specification SH 1-343
were being filed in file cabinets, boxes anc
in the general.file along with other E&DCRs,
rather than in’ front of the particular

specification as required by Courter procedures.

Further, the Courter instrumentation grour
was not proverly maintaining the document

log book in that certain EiDCRs were not
logged as required. The auditor noted that
the individuals contacted were not totally
xnowledgeable about the QA requirements about
logging of E&ICERs.
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MR. LANPHER: Judge Brenner, during the recess
I zan probably mark up the Reporter's copy that is going
into the transcript very gquickly during the recess so
that it is in tomorrow. T have it all written out here.

JUDGE BRENNER: All right. Why don‘t you just
put in parans after each one Suffslk County Exhibit
whatever. It would be good if you can then -- we have a
lot of copying facilities available here in the building
== it woull be good if you could then run copies so that
the three 2xhibit copies also will conform to the copy
bound in th2 transcript.

Okay. Let's proceed.

¥r. Lanpher, at the risk of belaboring the
point, what we prafer in the future is the parties to
discuss this in advance so you can get some sort of
stipulation that you will ask about these findings and
after asking about them you will move these other
additional findings in as being part of that sanme
seguence s> that counsel for the other parties are keyed
in in advance and can consider it, because they may have
a particular one that they don't want to> ajres to, in
vhich case you'll have to ask about it.

We will adjust, and we will be aware of the
good faith on balance on all sides 3ivan our other

rulings as to time and so on. We're not asking for

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., SW., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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‘ 1! their agre2ment that they are signifizant. It's just
2 their agreement that if you asked about these others it
3 woald b2 2ssentially th2 same types of guestions and
‘ 4 ansvers about the ones asked about.
5 Cn the other hand, you have to ask about a
6 minimum nuasber of them, 2ven parhaps just one, perhaps
7 two, so that ve are keyed in to where you are going so
8 that vhen ve see the finlings later we won't see
9 sonething na2v for the first time.
10 MR. LANPHER: Judge Brenner, if I could just
11 say, one of the things -- I will ask those guestions.
12 One of the things I attempted to do in the thick
13 pleading that we have been referring ts is to try to key
. 14 people in in advance, and I footnoted which findings I
15 thought fell into various categories because I want to
16 keep -- I want to key in but keep it t> a ainimum so
17 that it is streamlined. 1I°'ll do my best.
18 JUDSE BRENNER: All right. The other side of
19 the coin is -- I will say it for M¥r. Ellis. LILCO's
20 counsel has simply not had that in the form in which you
21 last provided it sufficiently so that they can feel
22 confortabl2 proce24diny on the racori with that type of
23 thing, and that's why the kind of discussions off the
‘ 24 record are going to be very important.

25 BY MR. LANPHER: (Resuming)

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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Q ¥r. Gerecke, 1'd like to ask several guestions
about the juarterly reports to management, Suffolk
County Exhibit 63.

You prepare thesa ra2ports every month -- every

quarter, excuse me.

) (WITNESS GERECKE) Normally by quarter., yes.
Q And vhat is the purpose >f these regzorts?
A (WITNESS GERECKE) These are gener:zl

informativs type reports, overview type reports to keep
certain management personnel apprised of the overall
status of the audit program, the LILCO audit program.

Q Do you have criteria for determining which
audit reports are highlijhted in your cover memorandum?

A (WITNESS GERECKE) At the end of each quarter
the division managers initially look at all of the
auiits they have perform2d ani make a recommendation to
me bas24 upon all of the audit findings, those that they
feel should be called to management's attention for
their information. They will give me theair
recommendations. I will look at them, and if I have any
questions I will 4iscuss them with them, ani then the
final report to manacement will be prepared. It's based
on the judjment of the division managers and myself of
the relative importance of specific findings or specific

audit findings to the total picture of the audit

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE, S W, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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fiadinys iuriny that quarter.

Q dould it be fair to state that the findings
vhich are highlighted or the audits which are
highlightel are 2ither those which contain the most
significant problems during that qguarter or which
cepresent followups on findings which had been
highlijht2l in previous quarters?

(Panel of witnesses conferring.)

A (WITNESS GERECKE) I think these are just the
items which I feel management would be interested in and
should be aware of. It may be those that in comparison
with all the audit findings, the ones that we feel are
of most concern, o>r even those which may be of potential
concern, nd>t necessarily a concern at presa2nt, but
something they should be aware of.

A (WNITNESS KELLY) They also would note positive
improvement typically t> follow an item through that was
previously identified.

Q I thought I includel that in my juestion, that
it wvas either to highlight a problem or to follow up on
that pcoblam aftar the initial quarterly report had
first addressed.

Is it fair to state that these guarterly
cr2ports ar2 to inform managem2nt on the status of

implementation of the LILCO quality assurance program?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA A\E., SW., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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A (WITNESS GERECKE) No. That would not be a
fair statement. They are merely to keep management

apprised of the current status of the LILCO audit

program.
Q Well, that audit program is part of your
quality assurance program, correct?

A (WITNESS GERECKE) Yes, it is.

Q And that audit program is one means of testing
o>r analyziaj or ch2cking on the implementation of that
overall guality assurance program, correct?

A (WITNESS GERECKE) That's correct.

o) ¥r. Museler, maybe this gquestion should go to
you. When did Courter first begin work on the Shorehanm
project, if you know?

i (WITNESS MUSELER) I believe the time frame
vas early 1975 because some of the initial piping work
vas done by Dravo. However, there was a labor strike
very soon after Courter began their efforts on the
site. Courter either immobilized in vary lats '74 but
probably vary early *75. A good part of 1975 was lost
ive to labor problems. And the actual piping erection
was really a late 1975, 2arly 1976 start, so they wvere
on the site in '75 doing some work. The bulk of their
work really bsgan in late '75, early '76. Since that

time they have been the piping contractor uninterrupted

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE.. SW , WASHINGTON, D C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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ap to the present.

Q Mr. Musesler, looking at page 152 of the
prefiled testimony it indicates that Courter and Company
assumed rasponsibility for ASYE piping installation on

January 1, 1978. Was this a change in their previous

cresponsibilities?
A (NITNESS MUSELER) It did represent a change
in their responsibilities. It did not change =-- they

were the piping erector prior t> that, and thay wera the
piping erector subsequent to that. However, what this
indicates is that at that poiant in tim2 Courter and
Company assumed the first line gquality assurance
responsibilities and the code responsibilities for the
erection of the ASME piping on the site. Prior to that
time the code responsibility -- well, the code
cresponsibility is both an erection coje responsibility
and an overall responsibility.

The overall responsibility has alwvays been
that of Stone and Webster, and prior to this 1ate in
1978 the installation code responsibility had been Stone
ani Webstars. Subssguent to this jate the installation
code responsibilities were Courter's and the final
overall code responsibilities remained with Stone and
Webster. 30 it was primarily a chang2 in the first-line

gquality assurance and installation code

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., SW.. WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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cesponsibilities. The same steam fittars, the same
supervision in tecrms of the field erection was present
both before and after this date.

Q But they took over first-line QA
responsibilities?

A (WITNESS MUSELER) That is correct, sir.

Q Was any consideration given at that time, if
you know, around the 1st of 1378 to not having Courter
take over those first-line QAR responsibilities in view
of the ELDCR-related problems which had beesn identified
iuring 1977 with th2 Courter program?

(Panel of witnesses conferring.)

A (WITNESS MUSELER) Mr. Lanpher, there were a
nunber of -onsiderations that wvent into the decision to
make this change. I think Mr. Arrington can add
something to the audits of Courter's zuality assurance
responsibilities pricr to this, prior to assuming code
responsibility.

But the principal reason for the change wvent
to the ASME code group, and with the evolving code
cejuirements the situation of haviny 1 quality assurance
organization different from the organization performing
the work and having the contractual responsibilities of
both not interrelated was something that the code =--

that the ASME code wanted rectifiod.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE,, SW., WASHINGTON, D.C 20024 (202) 551-2348
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l'he traditional method of installing AS™E

piping and the one that the ASME code prefers is the
cucrrent situation wher= the installer has his own (3}
program and the parson who has overall responsibility
performs surveillance and audits on the installer's
first-line quality assurance program. That is the
primary reason that this change was made.

The sitaation with th2 control of EEDCRs by
Courter and by other contractors was of concern in and
of itself. As it would affect the ASME pioing,
certainly by this point in tise we hai 2stablished to
our own satisfaction that the piping erection -- and
that incluies the ELDLCRs becausa2 in the fi2ld inspection
packages the EEDCRs are individually included in the
fi2ld inspa2ction packages; and that process had been
going on from the beginning regardless of who had the
coil2 ra2sponsibility. And that had not indicated a
problem in the installation. In other words, the EE&DCRs
that vere required to re attached to the piping to show
vhatever m>difications to the criginal piping 4rawings
vere required had not been found to be inaccurate. And
that's on the basis of Mr. Arrington‘'s inspections,
because prior to that time his organization was
inspecting those what we call baggies.

So that I can't recall whether or not we

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., S W., WASHINGTON, D C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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specifically asked ourselves the guestion of whether the
EEDCR findings that we have been discussing in the areas
of area logs and logging the EEDCPs or the drawings or
not was spacifically addressed in a context of making
this decision.

Certainly, if we had known, and we would have
known if the ELDCRs had not been being processed to th.
field and being attached to the actual piping stool
pi2ces that they a1ffected, wve would have known that, and
ve would have done something about that. We did know
that the EE&DC®s war2 being incorporated in the baggies
because we had nc findings. We may have had a few
isolated instances, but we certainly had no significant
number of findinjys that showei that EEDCRs were not in
fact in the field where they were supposed to be.

In iire=t ansver to your question, I don't
think wve specifically «ddressed that cuestion, but we
would have had we had findings that indicated that that
situation could have had an effect on this code
responsibility change, and it would not have been the
case.

A (WITNESS KELLY) I might adi1 for the record
that a baggie is a weld traveler package.

YRe LANPHER: Judige BRrenner, I am going to

turn t> the EEDCR verification program at this point. I

ALDERSON REFORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., SW.. WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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4on 't know if you want to take an afternoon break or go
through.

JUDGE MORRIS: Mr. Lanphar, if I might ask a
question, and then maybe ve could proceed.

At the time that Coucter assumei this
adiitional responsibility for first-line QA of erectinn
of piping wvas any additional gualification or
qualification of Courter by ASXE involved?

WITNESS MUSELER: Yes, sir. I believe wve went
through a six-month initial implementation perioAd
followed by a full ASME audit of Courter's program on
the site. Courter had previously had a QA program which
had been, in terrs of the corporate QA program, which
hail bee2n acceptad by ASME. But each site is specific,
and the specific site program and the appendices to the
Sorporate program have to be 2xamina2d by ASME. That did
occur.

I believe it was =-- the program's change
oczurred in Januscy of '78. In October the official
ASME survey took place which Courter and Company did
pass in its initial inspection by ASME. That's the way
it*s normally don2. You have to implement the program
to have it working, as ASME wvants to essentially inspect
an operating proyram. Th2y took thair corporate

program, applied it to Shoreham, got ASME's concurrence

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., SW WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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as to hov they were going to apply it and when the
survey was 92ing t> occur, ani the survey subsequently
vas done and pass2d by Courter.

JUDSE MDORRIS: I recognize that you can't
represent ASME. Could you briefly describe how ASNE
would conduct such a gualification program, what
criteria are used? For example, are there criteria that

ares paralla2l to the 18 criteria of Appendix R?

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., S W., WASHINGTON, D C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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WITNESS MUSELERs T believe Mr. Arrington
participated directly in this particular suiit and I
think he can supply that information.

WITNESS ARRINGTON: Yes, sir, Judge Morris.
The survey team consists of approximately three to four
pedple and during the one-wveek stay -- the
four-day-stay -- there at the site they are looking at
the implementation of the contractor =-- in this case it
#ould be Courter == to s22 that thay are meeting the
intent of their procediures, both from 2 corporate
standpoint and from an ASME code standpoint.

lhe survey consists of varifization from the
code, which is the document that Courter surveys to, and
to the implemanting procedures, which covers all 18
points of Appendix B.

JUDGE MORRIS: Do they write a report that
describes their findings during such a qualification, or
do they Jjust say yes or no at the end of it?

WITNESS MUSELERs No, sir. They provide a
report on their findings. They write the report. The
report indicates definitively whether the progranm is
acceptable, but it also goes into detail of what they
looked at and what their findings were.

I should also note that part of that ASNE

sucrvey #3135 th2 iaplama2ntation of EEDCRs into the tield

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC
400 VIRGINIA AVE., S W WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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because change control is a part of a piping
instailation program, So they did look at the ELDCR
program ani they fouad it to be satisfactory. It's one
of the criteria that is looked at, and that is the
mechanism 5n the Shorsham sit2 for making those changes.

I would alsoc note that it's not just ASME that
is performing an overview at the time. The independent
inspection agency -~ in the case of Shoreham Hartford
Steam Boiler was the independent inspection agency both
befors and after this change -- they were the authorized
nuclear inspector, AELI, for Stone and Welster. They
1lso continuel in that capacity when the program was
svitched over to Courter.

So it vasn'£ just a case of one audit
inspection in October for the year. The ALl was
laintainznq a continuous overview and does right up till
toflay. Ani the AEI in his raviaw of the inspec*’on
packages also considers whether or not the EEDCRs have
been properly impiemented in the field, whether the
piping configuratisn is zorrect.

JUDGE MORRIS: Thank you. I just vanted a
general idesa 5f what kind of processes took nlace at
that time. I don't want to pursue the details at this
time.

JUDGE BRENFNER: All right, Let's take a break

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., S W, WASHINGTON, D C. 20024 (202) 554-234F



1

10

1

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

22

24

25

until 3:45.

(R brief recess was taken.)
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JUDGE BRENNER: R1ll rioht. Let's continue the
examination.,

BY YR. LANPHER: (Resuming)

Q Sentlemen, I would like to turn your attention
to page 179 of your prefiled testimony concerning the
EEDCR implementation verification program. Your
testimony indicates that this program vas established in
July, 1975. Can you tell me why -- I undecrstand the
purpose is to verify that installed field conditions
coincide with changes required by EEDCRs.

dhy vas this program instituted?

(Witnesses conferring.)

A (WITNESS MUSELER) Ht: Linpher, there vas no
one reason why the program was implemented at that
pacrticular point in time., It was implemented to provide
additional insurance, assurance to ourselves that all
EEDCRs were being properly implementedi. There vere a
numsber »f things osccurring at that point in time that
contributed to that decision.

One vas that the startup organization was
beginning to enter or beginniny to mova from their
planning phase to their actual system CEIO and testing
stage and zafaty-related components would be entering
that phase in a short tine.

Anc -her consideration was that Stone and

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE, S W, WASHINGTON, D C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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Webster had on another site identified a potential
probles in the EEDCR implementation area that caused us
to look at the situation again, even though we believed
that the current site processes ensured that the EEDCRs
vere implemented. 1In fact, wvhen that program wvas
finally -- when the program at the other site was
finally checked, I believe they did identify one case
sut of 50,000 EE&DCRs whar2 th2 EEDCR had not been
implemented. But that was occuring at this point in
tine and w2 3didn't know the results of that,

52 all >f those factors together resulted in a
decision by LILCO, and with Stone and Webster's
concurrenc?, to institut2 this particular projram to
provide adiitional insurance, additional assurance that
the EEDCRs were in fact being implemented in the field.

This was prior to the audits that we were
discussing earlier.

Q So wouli it be fair to state that there was no
catalyst that you know of in terms 5f problems with
EEGDCRs that this program vas designed to respond to
except for what yon alluded t> at the other Stone and

Webste: praject, or the potential at the other project?

A (WITNESS MUSELER) That's my recollection, ¥Nr.
Lanpher.
Q You state in your testimony that this program

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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was over and above QA requirements that include EEDCR
verification as part of the Category 1 inspection
program. You say over and above that. Is this part of
the QA program, sir -- part of the LILCO --

L (WITNESS MUSELER) It is not part of the
Appendix B quality assurance program >n the site. It is
a quality measure because it does affect the gquality of
the plant, but it is not part of the juality assurance
program that is described as the guality assurance
program in ths FSAR.

Q Is it administered by LILCO gquality assurance
personnel ?

A (WITNESS MUSELER) It's administered =-- the
program is administered by the UNICO construction
orgenization. Th2 inspections are performed, depending
on the particular component or process involved, by
UNICO Construction personnel, contractor personnel, in
some cases by juality assuranc2 personnel -- depending
on the particular item.

Q Which itams or class of items do the quality
assurance personn2l verify?

B (WITKESS ARRINGTON) Under this program, only
those EELDCRs that refarence aiditional NDI to the
installation would be the ones that field gquality

control woald be reguired to verify that they are in

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., S W, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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fact complete -- just the NDT -- the non-destructive
testing.
A (WITNESS MUSELER) Mr. Lanpher, I should adi

that this program is not a part of the normal erection
przcedures. Tt is not perforvwed =-- as a particular
supervisor completes a piece of work, he doesn't verify
it at the same time. It is an additional layer above
the normal construction process. It is performed, in
those cases, except those noted by Mr. Arrington, by
constructisn manajament personnel.

Q At the top of page 180 you indicate that the
EEDCRs that affect startup or operation of the plant or
rejuire NDT are includel in th2 projram.

What EEDCRs fall within that grouping? What
io you mean "affect startup or operation™?

B (WITNESS MUSELER) T will try t»> ansver by
giving some general examples. It's not meant to be
all-inclusive. But, for instance, any EEDCR, whether it
vas safety-relatel or not, which af” “ted the wiring of
the plant, any chang2 in determinations of the wires or
change in an instrument or change in an electrical
circuit would require verification. Any change in the
mechanical logic >f the system, a change in the piping,
for instance, the addition of a bypass path around a

punp, the aidition of a1 valve woulid b2 th2 subject for
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verification.

Zontrast that to the pipe support, which does
not change the function of the system. The pipe
supports are verified in many other ways other than
through this program, but the varification for pipe
support EEDCR would not be covered by this progranm.

Painting, if we change the paint on a panel
via an EEDCR, that would not be covered by this
program.

Q Yr. Mus2ler, I can understand why verification
of change in paint would not be included in the
program., Your other example of changing a pipe support:
I understand wouli not be in the program, while those
that changed the wiring of a system would be.

How was this d2lineation iezided upon?

A (WITNESS MUSELER) You mean who made that
decision or who da2cides it on a day-to-day basis?

Q No. What was the basis for deciding that the
scope would be those that affect startup or operation as
opposed to, for iastance, EEDCRs that also affect pipe
supports?

¥r. Yuseler, if I could expand on that
juastion, 1on't pipe supports affect operation? They
are certainly crucial. I would think that they are

awfully important to operation. So if you could give a
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little more insight into the basis for this
ielineation.,

A (WITNESS MUSELER) Mr. Lanpher, the pipe
supports cartainly are important, as are the building
structures ani as are any other safety-related =--
anything else that reliates to a safety-related component
in the plaat. Ani all of those EEDCRs that do affect
those components -- both safety-related and
non-safety-relate -- are inspected and verified. They
ar2 done as part of the normal guality assurance program
for safety-related items and as part of the normal
construction inspaction program for non-safety-related.
So they ar2 verified. They are verified 100 percent by
the respective organizations responsible,

As I said, this program was decided upon to
provide some added assurance to management and to the
startup ocryanization who 4id not, for practical reasons,
vant to perform testing and then have to go back and
perhaps perform ratesting if an EEDCR had not been
implemented prior to their taking over ihe system and
performing their tests.

A lot of the impetus did come from startup.

So the decision -- and the decision was made by LILCO
project management after conferring with Stone and

debster project management as to what would be the most
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significant EEDCRs to verify from the standpoint of the
operation and lozic of the systams.

#hy ve didn't incorporate the pipe supports?
Because w2 beliava that 111 of the verification programs
ensure that the plant is built to the EEDCRs. The pipe
supports literally would not affect the testing
program. Certainly if they ware not implenented when
cthe plant wvas brought into full operation, or if a
certain system functions, it could be a problam. But
that wvas handled in a different way.

We had 2 separate program to ensure that the
pipe supports for systen’testinq are in the
configuration they need to be, and that is verified on
avery systam at éhe time of turnover, even though all
the pipe supports in the system for seismic and pipe
break requirements may not be complete at that time.

But for the functioning of the system so that
the test program can go forward and the most important
-- and I'ma not trying to establish different guality
assurance categories here, but from a system standpoint,
the most important item is that the system is configured
svoperly, that it will furction properly, that the pumps
work, the relays perform in their required lcgic.

So that is the basic reason why those types of

EEDCRs wer2 chosen to2 be incorporated in this program,
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and also that they be verified as rapidly as possible.

Q Mr. Museler, are all verifications pertaining
to a particular system made prior to the time that
system is turned over to startup?

A (WITNESS MUSELER) Ko, they are not all mado
at that tise, sir. There are some of them that are not
made until subsejuent to system turnover.

Q Will all of the verifications be completed
prior to fa=2l 10117

A (WITNESS MUSELER) Yes, sir, they certainly
will,

Q Has that always been ths zas2 =-- your
intention to complete the entire EELDCR verification
progras prior to fusl 1011?

A (4ITNESS MUSELER) Yes, sir, it has. The only
possible exception to that might be =-- and this is
unlikely, but the only possible excaption to that might
be -- some systems that are not required initially in
the fuel 1loadin/ ani low power seguencs. If some
systems wvere not completed and the NRC agreed that wve
could proczed a certain way down the fuel load path
without them, they mijht not be covara1i.

I would like to emphasize, thoujh, that in the
turnover proc2ss many times the verification occurs

2"ter the turnover process, and the turnover process, in
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order to tirn ovar 31 systam, the initial verification by
the normal quality assurance program would already have
hail to hava takan place. In other words, on a
safety-related component, Mr. Arrington's program would
have already verified that those EELDCRs had been
incorporata22 in the particular componeats that thay
affected, so that this program might not have covered
them all at that pacticular point in time.

But a system is not turned over =-- the
jurisdiction 5f 31 component does not change to startup
unless the EEDCRs have been verified through the normal
program -- either the quality assurance program or the
construction inspaction progranm.

MR. LANPHER: Judge Brenner, I would like to
have mack21 as Suffolk County Exhibit 64 for
identification a document entitled "Construction Site
Instructions, Number 2.16," and it's title is "EEDCR
Implementation Verification Program.”

JUDGE BRENNER: Okay. Just to complete it.
The version w2 ar2 using, in case there are other
versions, this one is dated November 5, 1979.

(The document referred to
was marked Suffolk County
Exhibit Number 64 for

idertification.)
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JUDGE BRENNER: It is Revision Number 4.

3Y YRP. LANPHER: (Resumiag)

L»

A (WITNESS
that's Revision u4?
Q Yes. Is
A (WITNESS

current version.

Mr. Museler =--

MUSELER) Some2ne just informed me

that the current version?

MUSELER) No, sir. Revision 5 is the

Q What is the 1at> on Ra2vision 57
A (WITKNESS MUSELER) May 3, 13982.
0 Po you know wvhether it significantly changes

this document?

A (WITNESS

MUSELER) If you give us just thirty

seconds, the chanjes attributable to 2ach ravision are

inlicated. We can take a real quick look and see if it

does. It may well not be substantively different from

the revision you are referring to.

(Pause.)

JUDGE BRENNER: Mr. Lanpher, did you have

quastions about a large portion of this document or just

on2 particzularf portion? It mignt bz that you could

focus the witnesses on the particular portion and fird

that that has changed.

YR. LANPHERs I do have questions on, I think,

ths first three pages of it.
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WITNESS MUSELER: Mr. Lanpher, there is only
one chanje with Ravision S5, affecting parajyraph 3.2, and
it doesn't affect the substance of the paragraph. It
1irects that specific GE changes still b»e verified by
the UNICO construction organization, but clarifies that
after system turnover the verification is not the
responsibility of this prograa.

BY ¥R. LANPHER: (Resuming)

Q Yr. Mus21l2r, iirscting your attention to the
bottom of the first pace of Suffolk County Exhibit 64,
it indicatas that there are three phases to this
programs Phase 1, the period prior to July 15, *76;
Phase 2, July 15, *'76 through August 5, 1977; and then
Phase 3 is all the rest.

Now is Phas2 1 the same as the backfit revicw
vhich is described at page 179 of your testimony?

2 (WITNESS MUSELER) Yes, sir, it is.

Q How many EEDCRs are part of Phase 1?7 How many
vere verified in Phase 1?

A (WITNESS MUSELER) 6,300, sir. That guestion
came up earlier and I think we may have thought the
nuaber was differant. But th2 number is 6,300. We
verified that,

Q I want to make sure youa understand my

juastion. That confuses me. On page 181 you indicate
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that a total of 6,205 FEDCRs had been verified at the
tine your tastinmony way prapar2id. Do you see at the top

of page 181 of your testinony?

Now how m2ny EEDCPRs were verified as part o~
Phase 17
B (WITNESS MUSELER) Th2re vere 6,300 -~
5,250 == whatever the number is. That nuabsr is the

number of EEDCRs that were consid.red. That's the
nuaber written up to that poiat for Phas2 1., Some of
those EEDCRs physically could not be seen any more.

For instance, an EEDCR that would have
affected, in some cases, the placenent of reinforcing
bars pcior to the pouring of concrete would not be
verified by physical field inspection. That would have
been verified and wvas verified through the guality
assurance program where the QA inspectors verify it.
But as far as going back to look at it, you could not go
back and physically look at it.

50 of those 5,300, some number were not
actually seen again in the field, but -- and
information-only EEDCRs are included in that number
also, whizh would not have been verified.

Q I'm not sure that we have communicated
correctly. Ar I corract that prior t> July 15, 1976,

there were a total of 6,300 EEDCRs that had been written

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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for the Shorehanm project?

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) I belisve that was the
nusber that we got, although the day that we made the
phone call the supervisor that was responsible for the
area vas not on the job site. He was on vacation that
1ay ani w2 talkeil to one of his subordinates. The
number of 6,200 or 6,300 could have -- and we can verify
it very easily because the documentation is still
available as far as Phase 1 as to how many EEDCRs were
in fact written or verified prior to 1976.

But th2 answW2r that came back from the

indiv.4ual -~ I talke with him directly -- it was 6,200

or 6,30¢,
Q Mr. Arcington, you used the word "wcitten or
verified®™, and to me those are two different things.

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) They ar2. That's why I
am saying I can talk with the individual. The
supervisor who is responsible for this program, who
reviews virtually all of these EEDCRs, is one person.

He was not there. His subordinate was there and I asked
that he look up the racords to see whathar or not he
could determine how mary EEDCPs wer2 verified Auring the
Phase 1 of the process.

This number of 5,205 is about the number,

although I'r" not saying it's exactly the same number
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to whether or not it was all of the EEDCRs, or whether
it wvas Phase 1, or wha2th2r or not it was 6,000 EEDCRs
that had been issued then. The number of 6,200 or 6,300
vas the number we reﬁeived. That was wvhat I passed on.
A (JITNESS MUSELER) I think ve are undergoing
some confusion because on page 181 the number that is
guoted as being the total nuaber of EELDCRs that have
been verified to date, the 6,205, is very close
numerically to ths number that was jiven to us as being
rejuired t> be cha2ck2d in Phase 1 -- 6,300. Those
nuabers are unrelated. They just happen to be very
close numerically, and your guestion, which I don't
think we have answered properly, is I believe you wanted

to knov -- probably wanted to know two things.
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C dhy don't I ask. That's why I was pursuing

this, because I .think you made a statement that was

confusing to me 2n the record. May*e it was my guestion.

On page 181 it states that a total of 6,205
EEDCR's hal been verified as of the tim2 you write the
testimony. Do y2u know how many of those 6,205

constitute phase one verifications?

A (NITNESS MUSELER) No, sir, but we czan find
that out.

A (dITNESS ARRINSTON) We thought ve did.

g [t*s clearly not 63007

B (WITNESS MUSELER) No, it's not, sir. The
subsegquent phas2s of this program have verified a large

number of EEDCR's. But we can clarify that rather

rapidly.
Q Jkay. #dhen you get that I would appreciate
it.
The phase one --
JUDGE BRENNER: M¥r. Lanpher, if you are going
to go off this, I tak2 it that “"verifi21" zan mean

different things depending on the accessibility of the
construction for verification, is that right? Anybody?

WITNESS ARRINGTON: "Verified™ in this sense
means that the work was physically done ani verified by

construction and the field quality control
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drjanizatison. What Mr. Muselar was raferring to, in
sone cases we had rebar that was issued on EEDCR's.,
That rebar had besn encapsulatad in concrete.
Therefore, you could not physically s=2e it. But a
reviev of the documentation indicated that that EEDCR
vas in fact incorporatai.

JUDGE BRENNER: Then the answer to my question
is yes, berause so>n2 o>f thos2 are includedi in the
statistics of EEDCR's which nave been verified as part
of this implementation and verification progranm,
correct?

WITNESS ARRINGTON: Yes, sir.

- MR. LANPHER: Judge Brenner, that's what I wvas
going to f5llow up on.

8Y MR. LANPHER: (Resuming)

0 What does it really mean to verify in phase
one a.d phase two and phase three, or is it all the same
thing? 1In that regard, ¥r. Arrington, turning to page 2
5f the proce2dur2, Exhibit 64 for identification,
regarding jhase one, is it a requirement for phase one
EEDCR's to> actually check the installation in all cases
except wvhere, for instance, it is covered with
concrete?

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) Yes, sir, it would bde.

The construction organization would perform a physical
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inspection. This form was in a three or four-part
form. The construction organization I believe was the
first organization that would respond, to fill out part
A of the form. They would physically go out and check
to be sure that the dimensions on an EEDCR, as an
example, vas incorporated int> that componant.

When this form arrived at field guality
control, we would verify it through our documentation.
If T had documentation indicating that it had been
performed -~ in other words this ELDCR vas specifically
listed on an inspaction ra2port, therefore it had been
verified -- I would not physically go out and check it,
because I had records indicating that that had already
been done.

Q Mr. Arrington, looking at section 4.1 and .3,
it states that -- ani this is for phase onz2 -~
"certification by the installing organization and FQC
inspection is not essential or feasible for EEDCR's
covering work earlier in the project.” Why is that so,
if an item is not covered up?

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) I*m not sucr2 what that
means. I know by being at the site at the time that we
actually 1id on 31 one on one basis aczount for all of
the EEDCR's issued prior to July of 1976,

A (NITNESS MUSELER) ¥r. Lanpher --

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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Q Let me follow up.

What do yo¢ mean, "account for"?

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) We azzounta2i for =-- prior
to that date, under phase one there was a form that was
issued with every FEDCR that would be a drawing or
inspection EEDCR. And each form, two organizations at
least, construction and field gquality control, would
indicate that this work had or hai not be2n incorporated
in the field on every case, every EEDCR that was issued,
not an information-only EEDCR that didn't change
anything, but that was just clarification of what was
already there. It was not necessary to verify that that
hai been iazplemented, because there's no implementation
there. ‘

But on a1 one on one basis, every EEDCR that
vas issued, there wvas a form that vent with that EELDCR.
This is a backfit. And we had to account for that
document 15 to whathar or rot it had been incorporated
in the field.

Q S> you verified it by reviewing documents?

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) Documents and/or physical
inspections. Construction would go out and do the
physical inspaction. Tha2y hai the first rasponsibility
with this form. They would 35 out, pecause =-- the

reason for that is, if the work had not taken place
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there's n> point in submitting it to field guality

control if it hadn't gotten to that point on the job

site.

Q ¥r. Museler, I cut you off before.

A (WITNESS MUSELER) T was going to say that,
you know, I asked the same gquestion about the wording of

that particular paragraph, because it has been in there
and it's b2an woried that way for quite a while, since
phase one was implemented. Probably we should have
changed the procedure to make it clear.

But when I asked the guestion and talked to
the construction disciplines that were responsible for
implementiag this work in phasa2 on2, the ansvar was that
early in the project there were a lot of EEDCR's or a
lot moras EEDCR's that were subsequently changed by the
tise 1976 came around, and those EEDCR's had been
superseded or that work had been done and then
eliminated and sonething 2lse put in its place.

It also covered the situation we mentiorned
vhere a lot of piping was installed and rebar was
installed in concrete and could not be looked at. So it
certainly isn't worded to say that clearly, but I have
asked that guestion guite a while ago and that's the
answer. They still d4id verify by physical field

inspection thosz FEDCR's that were accessible to them
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during phase one, as well as during the other phases of
this.

S Ahy have phase one, phase tvwo ani phase three
== let me lead into that first of all with a gquestion.
Even in phase thr22, you have, I beliave, z2rtain
situations accounted for in paragraph 4.4 or section 4.4
vhere you can't actually verify the change tecause
subsequent work or whataver wduld hava covar2i it up or
made it impossible to verify, correct?

A (WITNESS MUSELFK) 1Is yosur juestion, why isn‘c
there just one phase because it saunds like everything
is being done the same way?

Q Yes.

A (WITNESS MUSELER) Because there was no phase
three at on2 point. Phas2 two orizinally encompassed
verifying every EEDCR. Phase three was a change to
that, that verifiss the EEDCR's affecting the function
or operation of the plant, as we discussed. So that
there vas a phase one which was the backfit phase, to
chack all >f th2 EEDCR's that had baen installed in the
field, phase two -- and you will note in the attachments
there are 1iffarant EELDCR verification forms. Stone &
Webster hail inaugurated a different EEDCR form which
allowed the verification specifically -- and again, this

is indepenient 5f the normal Fuality assuranca
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inspections =-- but alloved verificatin of every FEDCR
and proviiad 3 taar-off form to accomplish that.

Approximately a year after phase two was
instituted, ve male the dz2cision to verify only those
EEDCR*s that affected the function or operation of the
plant. Therefore, that was a change to what was going
on at the time. 30 that indicates why there were three
phases. It was a change in direction one year,
approxinataly a y2ar after th2 implamentation of the
initial progranm.

Q Gentlemen, you are going to look for an answver
on how many EEDCR's were verified in phase one. Do you
knov hov many were verified in phase two?

5 (WITNESS MUSELEE) N>, sir. We will jet phase
one, two aad three nuabars.

Q Thank you, sir.

A (WITNESS MUSELER) I can say that the bulk of
the EEDCR's, certainly more than S0 percent, wvere
written since phase three was inaugurated, since 1977.
My recollection is that we may have been at perhaps
15,000 EEDCR's at that point, which would have meant
that 30,000 were written subsequent t> the :
implementation of phase three.

(Paus2.)

Q “r. Arrington, if I could go back to one
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ansver you provided, you stated that in the backfit
review you chack24 all the EEDCR's axzopt those for
information only.

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) Yes.

Q 4.1 at the top of page 2, section 4.1, talks
about taking the F and P series EEDCR's. Which are the
FEP series?

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) The F series would be the
field-listed FEDCR's. P woull be project. These are
initiated and issued out of our Boston office.

Q In taking the F and P, is that the total
universe, then? It sounds as if it is less than all of
them.

i (WITNESS ARRINGTON) That would include the
F's and P's, all of those series ELDCR's, excludina
information only, naturally.

Q 50 it is the entire -- F ani1 P 4does constitute
the entire universe of EEDCR's?

A (WITNESS ARRINGTON) With the exception of the
N series EEDCR's, which is strictly an EEGDCR that {is
issued to cover engineering input as a result of the
disposition to an NED. 1It's just to jet it into the
system so that the engineer is familiar with using the
EEDCR, as dpposad to having an NED attached to the

spa2cifications.
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But that's the only reason why we have the N
series ELDTR. If an N&D i=s issued on a particular
installation and the results of that disposition is a
spec chang2 =-- in other words, there was a problem in
the field that was identified under the normal course of
inspection -~ and as a result of the disposition by the
engineer, the -o3nizant engineer of that discipline,
that it be a spec change to be incorporated into the
sp2c, we issu2 an EEDCR, so everyone that has dravings
or specifications would have that EEDCR, as opposed to
havinc EEDCR's and NED's attached to the spec.

5o that's a very 1low numb2r, but that is the
entire universe cf FELDCR's that I recall, would be the
P's, th2 F's, ani the N's. I don't know of any others.

¥R. LANPHER: Julge Brenner, I was just
conferriny. I 4un't have any further gjuestions on
this. I'm going to> g> to another subject, unless the
Board has guestions.

JUDGE BRENNEP: By this subject, d> you mean
EEDCR's or just construction site instructions, 2.167

YR. LANPHERs OJn the EEDCR verification
program, which is wvhat I was referring to.

JUDGE BRENNER: Did I miss somethiny today?
There is so>methiny in ysur letter -- it's okay if you

don®t Jant to cover it, but did you cover the two
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observations -ill2d out in thes first page 2f your letter
2f October 11th?

MR. LANPHER: I indicated that I intended to
cover that in tha FSAR configuration examination.

JUDGE BRENNERs Okay, I understand now. I
Just wanted to make sure I didn't miss something.

MR. LANPHER: You don't want me to miss any
findings?

JUDGE BRENNER: I didn't recall. 1 wvanted to
make sure that they didn't happen while I was sitting
here, 2>r 21lse I wouli start t> question my own presence
bgre today.

JUDGE CARPENTER: 1I'd like to ask whether any
nembder of the pan2l is familiar with how many deviatiors
have been discovered as a result of the verification
program? If you ion't kXnow at this time and want to
check on it, that would also be acceptable.

WITNESS ARRINGTON: We would have t> check,
Judge Carpenter. There have been a fewv isolated cases,
but as I indicate? this morning I'm aot sure of which
ones they #ould b2. I would have to review the
nonconformance reports to find that out.

I can't recall specifically any EEDCR that was
not incorporated into the plant, other than some

isolated c-ises wh2re they 4id not incorporate all the
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requirements of the ELDCR. In no cases d> I recall
where nd> one knew it existed and we got out there and it
was not incorporated properly, meaning that the
dimension that it was listed on the EEDCR was not
exactly lic2 tha2 EEOCR. I'% just ziving an example

now.

But in order t. give you that information, I
would have to review the nonconformance and disposition
reports. That is between 4500 and 5,000 documents.
You're talking about implamentation ani verification of
the EELDCR itself.

JUDGE CARPENTERs Yes.

WITNESS RRRINGTON: As I indicated this
aorning, I don't know of any that we had that particular
case.

JUDSE CARPENTER:s And you feel you would
know?

WITNESS ARRINGTON: Yes.

JUDGE CARPENTERs Thank you very much.

#ITNESS MUSELER: Judge Carpenter, were you
referring to specifically via this program that we had
be2n discussing?

JUDGE CARPENTER: Yes. As ve leave this item,
I just wvant2d4 to jet a feel for how many fish you had

caught.
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WITNESS MUSELER: In this net, t> my
knowledge, on the construction end we didn't catch any
fish. We hava cauzht a small number of isoiated
instances. I can only recall one in Mr. Arrington's
net, an elactrical panel vher2 construction had not
picked up the EEDCR and it was picked up in Mr.
Arrington®s net, not this EEDCR verification preogram,
although it might have picked it up later. But Mr.
Arrington's net occurred firs: and he picked it upe.

That's thes only on2 tnat I -an razall.

JUDGE CARPENTER: Thank you.

(Board conferring,) ’

JUDGE BRENNER: Okay, Mr. lanpher, why don't
you pick up with your next area.

8Y MR. LANPHER: (Resuming)

Q Sentlam2n, I®3 like to tucn your attsntion to
vhat ve have labeled as the storage housekeeping area.
I do have 2 fewv preliminary questions.

First, 4o you agree that basic regquirements
vhich LILCO must meet for storage, receiving and
handling of materials and equipment during the
construction phase are set forth in Appendix B,
criterion 13?

A (JITNESS MUSELER) Mr. Lanpher, I assume that

is the right cert. for the part of Appendix B. We
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don't have it rigat har2, but to th2 2xtant it refers to
storage and handling of eguipment we can concede that ve

are2 rejuir2d to m22t that part of Appendix B.

Q If you need Appendix B, it's your attachment
one.
sentlem2n, 40 you ajree that further
definition of the criterion 13 regquirements related to

receiving, storag2 and handling are set forth in ANSI
Standard NuS,.2.2, which was issued in 18727

B (WITNESS KELLY) Yes, that's correct.

Q0 “re Long, you are familiar wi“u that ANSI
Standard, are you no*%?

L) (WITNESS LONG) Yes, sir, I am. You are
referring to ANSI Nu45,2.27

Q Yes, sir.

A (W1TNESS LONG) Which revision?

Q Issued in 1972, 1It's the 1972 revision.

a (WNITNESS LONG) Yes, I am familiar with the
1972 version, although I don't have a copy with ma.

Q You were a member of the main ANSI
Subcommitt2e that ballott2d that; is that correct?

A (WITNESS LONG) Yes, sire.

Q Am I correct, gentlamen, that LILCO has
committed in the FSRR to comply with these ANSI

requirements or these ANSI standards?
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A (WITNESS KELLY) Yes, we have.

0 Do you know whether you have taken any
exceptions to ANST N45.2.2, 13727

A (WITNESS KELLY) Give us one minute, okay?

(Paus2.)

¥R. ELLISs Excuse me. Mr. Lanpher, on your
October 6th letter, which I think related to that, can
you point sut to me where the Nu5.2.2 is referred to?

MR. LANPHER: 1It's not referred to in there.

I mentioned earlier that the guides and other standards
that were beinyg utiliz2d in, I think it's, Appendix B of
the FSAR may be guestioned on. This is in the nature of
a foundation question.

I balieve, besiies that, the Boari's direction
vas to provide detailed audit findings.

WITNESS KELLY: Mr. Lanpher, as far as our
position on Reg Guide 1.34, it states in our FSAR,
Appendix 38, that Stone & Webster is complying with ANSI
NuS5.2.2, 1972, for receiving, storage and handling of
safety-related comnponents, except that some packaging
and shipping porocedures were ieveloped ani specified
prior to the issuance of this guide. Also, significant
componants were shipp2d to the construction site prior
to the issuance of this juide and thus were not subject

to its provisions.
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Excuse ne. Tt was Reg Guide 1.38.

“R. ELLIS: 1If there are going to be
substantial guestions on this, we would like to get
copies to have before us, because we weren't prepared.
At least, we 1on't have NU5.2.2 hera.

d4R. LANPHER: Judge Brenner, we get into our
copyright situation here. The reason I want to use this
is Jjust because I think it will expedite some foundation
ju2astions. I hava made some zopies, and if -- I would
like not to mark it as an exiibit and then get rid of
the copies. I think we did this once before.

JUDGE BRENNER: You mean if you leave them on
th2 corner of your table and if Mr. Ellis happens to
come by ani picks it up, it's his business?

MR. L’ NPHER: Right.

JUDGE BRENNER: All right. His cther point,
which ke is not pressiny strongly at this time because
he vants to see the extent of your use first -- at least
I infer that from some of his remarks -- is a valid
one.

Our focus on thé idantification for the
witnesses' study of the audit findings should not have
been taken to mean to the preclusion of the approach we
have adoptad throughout this proceeding of giving

aivanc2 nstic2, unless you have a reason not to do that,
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vf documents t., it are being used. The purpose was nst
as crucial to the control of the case as these other
detailed audit findings, but nevertheless was the valid
one of saving time so that parties do not have to sit
thare, not having read a 4ocunent recently. And the
same goes for the witnesses.

So if you're going to be 1sing other documents
through th2 course >f this, w2 want those identified
reasonably in advance also. And that is the same rule

ve have applizd for every contentisn throughout the casa.
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WITNESS KELLY: Excuse me, Mr. Lanpher. I
only have Pages 10, 11, and 12 of the ANSI standards.

YR« LANPHER: That is all I zave out. That is
all T am intending to address. We have a copy of the
complete one, so it has some markings.

I Jjust have a few questions, Judge Brenner.

JUDGE BRENNER: Let's proce2d with the
questions, and if the vitnessas don't knov the answver
becaus2 tha2y havan't ra2cantly refrash24i thamsz2lves with
the contents of this document, that will be a sufficient
ansver at this time.

BY MR. LANPHER: (Resuming)

Q Sentlemen, turning your attzntion to the
bottom of Page 10 of the ANSI standard, ths righthand
column, the last sentence states that "Levels and
methods of storage necessary are designed to minimize
the possibility of damage or lowering of quality due to
corrosion, contamination, deterioration, or physical
damage from the time an item is stored upon receipt
until the time the item is removed from storage and
placed in its finil location.”

Do you agree with that statement?
A (NITNESS KELLY) Yes.
Q And that is the purpose of LILCO's storage

program under this standard?
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A (dITNESS KELLY) Yes, 1 would say that's the
basic reason.

Q Tacning your attantion to th2 top of Page 11,
the righthand column, Section 6.2.2, entitled
Clsanliness and Housekeeping Practices, it states,
"Cleanliness and 3c50d housekeaping practices shall be
enforced at all times in the storage areas. The storage
arzas shall b2 cl2aned as required to avoii the
accumulation of trash, discaried packaging materials,
and other detrimeatal soil.”

DPoes the LILCO juality assurance program
commit to meet this standard?
(Wh2r2upon, th2 witnesses conferred.)

A (WITNESS KELLY) As far as housekeeping, that
is addressed in our FSAR. As far as commitment to Reg.
Guide 1.39, the housekeeping reguiremasnts for
vater-cooled nuclear reactor plants, it states that,
"The hous2k22piny r2guicamants comply with Rejulatory
1.39 to the extent practical considering the stage of
construction at the time of the issuance of the guide.”

Q Do vou know when that guide was issued, sir’

A (WITNESS KELLY) 3/73.

Q Does LILCO in its cleanliness ani housekeeping
program, is that program designed to assure that

=l2anliness and g»>20d housekeeping practices are enforced
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. 1 at all times in the storage areas?
2 A (WITNESS KELLY) To the extent practical,
3 yes.
. 4 Q Turning your attention to the bottom of that

5 same page, under the topic of Coverings, 1o you agree

6 that a basic purpose of coverings is to prevent moisture
7 from entering under the covers and to protect the

8 coverei objact from wind 1amage?

9 JUDGE MORRIS: Would you repeat that question,

10 please, Mr. Lanphar?

11 YR. LANPHER: Let m2 rephrase it, gentlemen.

12 BY MR. LANPHER: (Resuming)
. 13 Q One of the areas that we are going to pursue
. 14 later is wvhether ajequate coverings wvere provided for

1§ stored equipment and materials. Do you agree that the

16 purpose of coverings in this ANSI standard is to provide

17 drainage, to assure air circulation, to minimize

18 condensation, and also to protect from wind damage?

19 (Wh2r2upon, the witnesses conferred.)

20 A (WITNESS MUSELER) ¥r. Lanpher, we generally

21 concur with the wdords. These words cover a lot of, you

22 know, different situations. Certain coverings outdoors

23 are required to protect against moisture entering into
. 24 components. Others are to pravent iirt from getting

25 into it.
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What we are having a little problem with is
wind damage. That doesn't fall into our nocmal
categories of what we are trying to prevent, but the
general words thece, to prevent moisture from components
that are sensitive to moistur2 and to prevent dirt from
components that are sensitive to dirt, those are the
reasons for coverings outdoors.

Q Does the same basic purpose apply to the
provision of caps for pipes and other matarials to
prevent moisture or corrosicn or dirt from entering
those pipes?

A (WITNESS MUSELER) 1In the case of the
components you referenced, the primary purpose of those
cios has ba22n td> protact the 2nis of the pipes which
vere prepared for welding. It serves also to prevent
debris from entering the pipe. It prevents water from
entering the pipe. But in the context of the pipe caps
as used at Shoreham on the large bore pipe, it serves
several fuactions, th2 primary one being that the end of
the pipe is protected if it has been prepared for
velding and shipment.

Q And if it is not covered, what kind of damage
can result if the end cap is not provided?

A (WITNESS MUSELER) If the end cap is not

provided, and the pipe were bP>nned against a hard
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sucfac2, the 2ni1 preparation of the pipe woulil have to
be reworkesd, ther=by requiring zdditional work in order
to achieve a satisfactory weli.

Q Do th2 2nd caps also provide protection
against corrosion and- other kinds of damage besides
bangin3y? This is in the welding area.

A (WITNESS MUSELER) They do provide some
benefit in that respect. However, the normal practice
is that the end preparations hava to b2 touch2d up in
any case beacause nothing provides total oxidation
resistance, so that woull hava to be done in any case.

(Pause.)

Q Gentlemen, ‘turning your attention to Page 12,
the righthand column under Storage Recoris, it states
that "Written records shall be prepared that include
such partinent information as storage location,
inspection resu.ts, protection and persconnel access.”
Does LILCO have a program to comply with this storage
rezord requirament?

A (WITNESS XELLY) Yes.

Q Is that the storage history card or storage
card wvhich is one of the areas that is designated for
examination by the county?

A (WITNESS KELLY) No, it is not just simply the

storage history cards. It's the total storage program.
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Q What is the purpose of th2 staraje history
card?

A (WITNESS KELLY) The purpose of the storage
history card is t> document necessary preventive
maintenance and inspection activities that need to occur
on an item if they need to occur.

Q Just so I understand, then, the storage
history card has really a limited purpose, such as the
inspection and maintenance activitiss that mast be
performed as to a particular piece of equipment for
materials.

A (WITNESS KELLY) The purpose of the storage
history card is t> provide ths item for component
id2ntification, it's lozation for preventive
maintenance, and vhat inspection activities were being
pecformed. The storage history card is not made out for
every item. Obviously, a pipe spool dces not have a
storage history card. It does not require any
praventive naint2nanc2 activities. It would just be
stored in a controlled storage area that receives
periodic inspections.

Q So what kinds of materials or equipment do
have storage history cards on them?

A (WITNESS KELLY) Those that are ieemed to

regquire preventive maintenance, typically items that
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lubrications.
Q Heaters?
A (WITNESS KELLY) In certain instances.
Q Sentlemen, just above that portion of the ANSI

standardis that I r2ad before relating to storage
records, it states that "Items released from storage and
placed in their final locations within the power plant
shall be inspected and cared for in accordance with the
requirements of Section 6 of this standard and other
applicable standacds.”

Section 6 pertains to storage. Do you agree
that vhen items are released from storage, that the ;
basic requirements for their care and handling continue
to apply?

(¥hereupon, the vitnesses conferred.)

A (NITNESS KELLY) Some do, some don‘'t.

Q You can't make a general statement that the
care and handling reguirements which are d2scribed
pertaining to storage in this ANSI standard, you can't
mace a jJen2ral staitama2nt whethar thay continue to apply

A (WITKRESS KELLY) RAll those activities to meet
the reguirements 2r the intent of the storage program
are maintained. There would be certain cases where that

would not, so a generalization could not be made.
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“R. LANPHER: Juige Brenn2r, I am joing to
turn to audit findings at this point.

JUDGE BRENNER: We are 3oin3y to break in about
thes next five minutes. Is that why you are asking with
such hesitation in your voice?

MR. LANPHER: Yes. I am just wondering if I
should start. I think it might be useful to mark as an
exhibit, or I can pass it out, or we can mark it first
thino in th2 morning, the summary sheets which have been
previously providad for the storaje area. I was
proposing to mark that.

JUDGE BRENNER: As befits th2 subject, why
don't we take cars of that housekeeping matter today,
ani then w2 could get rolling as soon as ve meet
tomorrow.

MR. LANPHER: Fine.

JUDGE BRENNER: While you are passing them
out, and w2 will nark them, it would be okay with us if
ve shifted to an 8:30 to 4:30 schedule for the rest of
this veek, since we are in toe.n. For us, it is more in
keeping with our normal earlier starting time here, but
we will leave it up to the parties. I don't know what
your logistics ar2 in the morning. Mr. Ellis?

¥R. ELLIS: Yes, sir. Juiges Brenaer, you

still, I thirk, are giving me the opportunity to address
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Friday aftarnoon 3s soon as T collezt my information on

that?

JUDGE BRENNER: That's riaht.

YR. ELLIS: We do have a large number of
pedple froam N2w York ind Boston, ani w2 have {1etermined

that getting to the airport is no easy task.

JUDGE BRENNER: Right. I meant starting at
8:30 and aijourning generally at 4:30, subject to your
telling us yocu have a problem on Friday. Mr. Lanpher?

MR. LANPHER: That generally is not a problenm
for me, though my wife will probably be angrye.

JUDGE BRENNER: Well, I will let her make a
special appearance.

MR. LANPHER: You wouldn't want that. She is
vonderful, but she has her own views 5n this case.

(General laughter.)

JUDGE BRENNER: I suspect w2 could have all of
the spouses get into quite a debate as to the hours of
this case.

MR. LANPHER: Judge Brenner, I would like to
have mark21 as Suffolk County Exhibit 64 for
identification --

JUDGE BRENNER: Wait. We can start at 8:30,
as far as you are concerned?

YR. LANPHER; Yes,
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JUDGE BRENNER: Xr. Bordenick?

YR+ BIRDENICK: Are you inguiring regarding an
early starting time?

JUDGE BRENNER: VYes.

¥R. BORDENICK: If it is agreeable to the
dthers, it is agr2eabla to me.

MR. ELLIS: We have no problem. We did take a
poll, and 9:00 to 5300 was preferable to us, but it is
not a strong prefarence.

JUDGE BRENNER: I didn't mean to take up as
much time as we have talking about the times. It doesn't
matter much to us. We wanted to offer it to the
parties. If you prefer 9:00, we will stay with 9:00.

!R; ELLIS: We prefer 9:00 to 5:00. I think
Mr. Lanpher does, too. His wife at least does.

MR. LANPHER: Fine, 9:00 o'clock.

JUDGE BRENNER: All right. Okay, we will stay
with 9300 for tomoccow maorniny, ani than ysu can let us
know if you want to change it. If we don't hear
dtherwvise, w2 will stay with that.

4R. LANPHER: Judge Brenner, what I have done
in this instance is, I coabin24 all tha starage related
exhibits that were attached t> my previous axhibits, so
ve just have -- my previous pleading, so we have got one

document marked as Suffolk County Exhibit 54. I will
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note that >ver lunch we reviewed some materials, I
revieved some matarials --
JUDGE BRENNER: Sixty-four is the construction
site inspection.
YR. LANPHER: This should be 65. I thought I
said that. We hadi decided to delete one area out of the
storage findings, Storage Group 6, and so there are five
storage groups which ar2 here. Storajz2 Group 1 concerns
storage card deficiencies. Group 2, failure to protect
against weather., Group 2, the covering and capping
area. Group 4, 2nvironmental protection. And Group 5,
litter and debris.
JUDGE BRENNER: What was Group 6 again?
MR. LANPHERs Group 6 was failure to maintain
items in segregated storage.
JUDGE BRENNERs All right. So all this
document would be Suffolk County 65 for identification.
MR. LANPHER: Yes.
(The document referred to
was marked for
identification as Suffolk
County Exhibit Number
65.)

JUDGE BRENNER: You might want to renumber the

pages within it so that they are sequential, and give
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them back to the Reporter that way tomorrow. You will
have time to do it tomorrow.

YR. LANPHER: Fine. Okay. Now, in that
connection we alsd> have the field audits which we have
designated for use related to these matters, and we have
them available and I would like to have them marked as
Suffolk County Exhibit 65 for identification. They are
a bound volume which I will hand out in just a moment.

JUDGE BRENNER: Okay, great.

(The document referred to
was marked for
identification as Suffolk
County Exhibit Number
66.) |

MR. LANPHER: Those are the major additional
documents which will be used in that storage area.

JUDGE BRENNER: All right. Great was the
comment. We appreciate your binding them together. So
ve will do that for the storage and handling field
audits. The audits listed in Suffolk County Exhibit 65,
I take it?

MR. LANPHER: VYes.

JUDGE BRENNER: And that group of field audits
will be marked Suffolk County Exhibit 66 for

iiantification.
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YR. ELLIS: Judge Brenner, may I inguire
whathar w2 antizipate -- we I juess chia2fly meaning Mr.
Lanpher anticipates going beyond the storage and
housekeeping area tomorrow, and if so, do we have any
notion of where w2 might get, so that we can set our
preparation sites and look at the groups?

MR. LANPHER: I have been burned t>> many
times by making those predictions. I don't know. I
can’t mak2 that pc24iction, Judge Brenner.

JUDGE BRENNER: All right. The sole purpose
of his inquiry is an understandable one. It is how far
ahead he has to =--

MR. LANPHER: I am joing to go to document
control next after this.

JUDGE BRENNER: He knows that. At least I
believe he knew that.

¥R. LANPHERs There is no more I could say.

JUDGE BRENNER: Let me phrase it differently
SO as not to bucn yo2u, and I will tell you why, just to
make you f2el better about it. As soon as we get the
exhibits out, we -an adjourn for the 3ay and go off the
record maybe, 2nd see if we can get a sense of the pulse
of it, since I think I recognize the very limited
purpose for which he is asking it.

Do we have 65? All right.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., SW., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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12

13

14
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16

17

18

19

21
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24

25

11,481

Befora 4o ailjourn, woulil it be useful to bind
in the exhibits you used today, even though they vere
Just for identification, for convenience? I guess I
have in mind the two thinner ones, 62 and 64.

¥R. LANPHER: We certainly can.

JUDGE BRENNER: Let's bind those two in, just
for convenisnze, since they are rather thin documents.
We will not bind in 63, since it is a compilation of a
few.

(Suffolk County Exhibits 52 and S4 for

identification only follow:)

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., SW., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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Field Audit No. FA-970: E&DCR/Design Change Program
Shoreham Nuclear Power Staticn - Unit 1 - W. 0. 48923

1. Purpose:

2. Scope:

To determine if applicable procedures and instructions are being
implemented with regard to the control of Engineering and Design
Coordination Reports (E&DCR's) and other design change documenta-
tion utilized in lieu of formal revision to drawings, specifica-
tions and procedures.

On June 26, 1979 and subsequent days, the undersigned, Mr. T. W
Koch and Mr. M. G. Smith audited the Site E&DCR Control Program.
A formal review of 50 EAXDCR's generated within the past

four months was performed and field verifications were made of

55 drawings and 15 separate copies of SH1-152, SH1-22k, SH1-k12
and W200A with Technique Sheets. Various supervisory and clerical
personnel from Stone & Webster SEO, FQC, UNICO, Courter & Co.,
Comstock/Jackson and John Grace were contacted during the audit.

3. Conclusions:

3.1 The Shoreham Design Change/E&DCR Control Program may be
considered generally satisfactory except as noted below.

L. Action Required: (Three Violations, Two Open Items)

L.1 (Violation) Out of 55 drawings reviewed during the audit,
comprising a total of 628 outstanding E&DCR's, 16 E&DCR's
wvere missing or 2.6%. Out of 15 specifications and proredures
revieved during the audit comprising a total of LL3 ocutstanding
E&DCR's, 22 were not properly filed with their affected
documents or L4.9%.

FQC is requested to supply a response which demonstrates

the appropriate corrective and preventive action. This
response is to include steps taken in areas showing deficiencies
which address the causes of missing E&DCR's. It is apparent in
some areas that not all holders of controlled documents are fully
avare of the tools at their disposal which are in existence to aid
in the control of E&DCR's. Reference checklist item 4 and
attachment 2.

L.2 (Violation) This item is wriiten to document a deficient
condition acknovledged by Stone & Webster Site Engineering to
exist concerning Verbal Instructions in the area of duct
supports. SEO Memo SSA paragraph 8 states that upon completion/
partial completion.. UNICO will initiate an E&DCR detailing the
"as-built" installation. E&DCR shall be submitted within 3
months from the date the verbal was given. The problem being
described here appears to be generic to duct supports in that
completion of installation is not always feasible within 3 months
due to various interferences. As noted in checklist item € some
verbals in the area of duct supports presently date back as far
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k. Action Required:(Continued)
L.2(continued) as July 28, 1978.
. FQC is requested to supply & response indicating the
proper action to be taken in accordance with EAP 6.3 and
SEO Memo 55A.

4,3(violation) Prior to performance of the field inspection
of documents in the Courter area the auditors requested to
see the corresponding Subcontractor Document Distribution
Record Cards for SH1-152, SH1-22k and SH1-412. Neither of these
cards stated actual conditions as the two copies of SH1-152
assigned to R. Mathusen could not be located; there was only
one copy of SH1-224 on the Plan Rack instead of two listed on
the card; and, likewise the Reactor Area could only locate one
of their assigned two copies of SH1-412. This problem was not
indicated in the Courter control of drawings.

Courter SQA is requested to supply a response p oviding
the appropriate cor:ective and preventive action in sccorda-ce
with QAP 3.1.

L.4(Open Item) Upon review of the 50 E&DCR's in conjunction with
checklist item 1, tne following discrepancies were identified
' as not being in full compliance with EAP 6.3. E&DCR F-18059
wvas voided with an explanation that wvork was already completed,
hovever it does not indicate how the identified problem(in-
Y stallation of steel plate without end prep details) was re-
solved. Upon review of E&DCR F-LL57C and previous supplements
F-LLSTA ani F-LLSTB it was noted that a different QA Category
wvas specified on each. All three E&DCR's wvere drawing change
E&DCR's affecting FC-18M.
Stone & Webster is requested to supply & corrective action
response.

L.5/0Open Item) Upon review of the Master E&DCR Log dated 6-22-T9
to determine whether all infrrmation contained on the 50 E&DCR's
selected for review, has been transcribed, two discrepancies vere
{dentified. The Problem Solution section of E&DCR F-1L4137G
states that F-14137A, B, and C are changed from specification
change E&DCR's "To Be Incorporated” to "Not To Be Incorporated"”.
This information was not picked up on the Site list. E&DCR F-186T0A
vas issued as an Information Only E&DCR which changed the affected
document on E&DCR F-18670 (a drawing change E&DCR) from 61.25-331
to 61.25-361. This information was also not picked up on the Site

list.
‘ Stone & Webster is requested to respond as to wvhether a
previous E&DCR can be supplemented by a subsequent E&DCR, rather
than superceded, when the "Change block”pcrtion of the previous
E&DCR is affected. In order for UNICO Document Control to have
accurately transcribed the above information, these E&DCR's would
have to have been carefully reviewed by the data transcriber.

{con'%)
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L., Action Required:(continued)

L.5(continued) It should be noted that the auditors vere made
aware during the audit of certain discussions being held
betveen S&W Engineering and UNICO which are intended to
resolve this type of problem. The outcome of these discussions
should take the above exsmples into consideration.

5, Previous Audit Items Closed During This Audit: One
5.1 Open Item 4.3 of FA-905 may be considered closed as all

items to be corrected have been verified on the Master
E&DCR listing dated 6-22-T79.

 futdgel )
/ { Approved: 4 /7 / / M
. W. Catchpol afager Field QA Divisigf

TWC/ra

Attachment

cc: Messrs. J. P. Novarro
T. T. Arrington - S&W (2 w/att.)
R. S. Costa - S&W (2 w/att.)
1 L. C. Lilly
K. A. Howve
D. W. Papa - Courter (w/att.)
A. B. Czarnomski - Courter
R. Reagan - John Grace
A. Shevade - UNICO
C. A. Fonseca - SEO
J. Hull - Comstock/Jackson
Q.A. File L1.2.2 (w/att.)
Eng. File Al11.391
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Page 1 of 10
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ELDCR Implementetion Verificat
SHORZEAM TUCLZAR POWEP STATION - UNIT

W010-:5023

e
0
4 |
b“
-4 D‘
11 0
Ty

PURPOSE :
SRR MTSs,

To define the sysiex vheredby Engineering & Design Cocréination

Report (ELDCR) implexmentatiion znd incorperation into the ccastructicn |

elfort is verified.

TR TRTC .
o s At it

-
13
- —

Constructiocn Site Instructicn
£.8.1. 2:18 Infermetion Reguestis
GTIERAL:

3.1 The prograz covers Z&DCR's waich allect startup or opersticn of
the plant. Mechanical, electricael, piping end the functicn of
a system rust be verilied by UKICO Supervisicn and/or the
Contrecior who performed the work end SWEC FQC, when reguired.

3,2 ELDCRE's vhich incorporeste field work cn Generel Elec
and electrical FDI's ané FIDR's shell be verified. s
verify thet QL Cetegory I work hes been ingpeciel end UNICO

v that CA Categery II work has been

- - - = - - - - - - Y

Tequired by G.E. letter RF-T5-80 dated ©/2L/78).

-
-
T

rocedure, method
the operztion of

3.3 TEiDCR's designated es "Informstion Only ax
or specificztion changes which do not effec
the end profuct éc mot regulire verification

ot
!

3.k In order to prevent unadvertent oversight, 211 E&DCR's or EZXICE
Change Contrel Forms are ic be ~evievei. Those not included in
the Prograz sholl De marked "PTUTEWED - NOT PART OF VERIFICAZICH
PROGRAM", end initieled by the Reviever. The Construction Ares/
Discipline Superviscrs ere respensitle for review det rzinetions
during 4the backfit thase exd the Resident Ingineer shell meke

ipilar eveluztions during the remaining periods, delined in
arscrech 4.0. SLDCR's cesigneted es "Infermaticn Cnly” do mot
P I
require the gdbove review & signature.

PROCEDURE :

The progre= is divided Into trree phases. Fhas~ ~ covers the
becksit perioé prior to July 15, 1676, Phase II extends from July
ce TTT

15, 1976 to Agusut S5, 1677, end Phase l1l. extenés frem August 6, 1877
+0 the ené of comstructicz.

ls
&
|

-

i

b



L.

L.2

PROCEDURE :

n% 1 4
b8

genereted (“F" and "P" series) E&

Construction 0ffice received date be‘ore J

L.1.1 Each E&DCR shell

instructions shell be certified

"DMPLEETIATION

b g
&)
o — e V]

¥V oo tens & Dast By .

the signeture ¢f tze responsidle Cor

onctruection area shell cc*" Fi
i

be revieved ané irplexernt

né eppl

Pege 2
J.0.
C:8.3.

ste=pin
ication

-y -
- e e V- ‘-

Cl‘

Yic.

-
tion

the

ef 10
11600.03
2.16

similar to sazplie Atsachument 5.1.
L.1.2 Copies of ZLDCP's séiressing Electricel, Mechenical, 2izizg,
Welding end Imstruxerteticn chenges snell be seat by Comstru-
ction Area personnel to the discipline departmezt heeg for
verification ané execution es descrited in peraesrepn L.1.1.
L.1.2 Certificastioz by the instelling orgenization azé FQC imspesiic:
is no: essenti r feasible for Z&DCR's covering work early
in the project.
L.1.k TVerified EiDCR's ave 10 be forwaried tc the Resident Isgineer's
£fice for review ené concurrence. The processeé Z&DIE will
be noted in the Izplementziion and Venification Stetus log
vhich will be =einteined Ty the Tesident Ergineering of<ice
until the corpuierized progre= is in ellect. After extry izto
the log, the verified ZLDCE is forwerced to ithe Z&DCR Cocrédine-
tor and fimelly to S32 Files. L
L,1.5 The Master Log which is maintained by the Docuzent Coptrel ’
Depertment will include the status cf ELDCE verificesioz. i
Weekly ané montrhly Z&DCR summaries by E&DCE ané by affeczed =/}
Gocument will list the status inforzsatioa in :he claes tisled *
"DATE CLOSZD" (see Attachmen 5.2). The dete shown vill be the |
date of sigmature oy the Ul IC“ Supervisor, or the perscL Claerw.ise :J
designeted.
Phese II - During this period & 3-part Z&DCF Change Control Form, Attech=-
ment 5.3 is use It is preprinzted with the Z&DCR lo., short descriptlosn,
effected document aumpers and their revisiocns.
4.2.1 ‘The EADCR Change Control Form is forwerded by Cozput
Services to the FResident Ingineering Department vhere e
copy of the dispositioned ZLDCF Is g+tached. fier review,
the 3-pert forzm end E&DCE ere essigned end forwarde to the
respensible const*u::ion erea or Chief Comstruction Superviscr
of the pertinent déiscipline for ircplement Tion
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4.0 PROCEDURE :

8.2.1

Page 3 of 10
J.0. No. 11600.03
c.5.1. 2.18%

(Continuea)
(Continued) '

verification. Installing centractor's certifica-
tion and signature shall be cbtaiced by the
responsible construction erea. The vellow part
is retaineé by the responsible construction area
or department. The remaining parts of the EEDCR
Change Cecntrol Torm &are forwarded to TQC with the
copy of the EEDCR.

FQC perscnnel will perform necessary Category I
inspections., Wher findings are s tisfactory and in
accord with the designated specificatiorz the
inspector's signature is applied. VWhen the
EEDCP covers Category Il and III work or eguisrmen
FQC shall note that no FQC inspecticrs are recuir
;nd shall likewise sign the LEDCR Change Control
orm.

ed

In Category II and III applications where TQC does
not perform inspections the SWEIC Superviser's or
his designee's signature chall indicate change in-
corporation verification‘Fnd satisfactory construce
tion inspection.

The pink copy of the EEZDCR Change Contrel FTorm is
retzined for TQC reference and file. The vhite
original copy &nd attached ELDCR's are forwarded %o
Document Control, Attention: EEDCR Coordinator,
for st2tus input into the Master IEDCR Log andé
pltimately to Central Files for permanent £ile.,
Routing ©f the IEDCR Change Contrel FTerm is shown
in Attachment S.4 and final distribution is as

follows:

Yellow copy - Retained by the responsible
construction area or cdepartnent
verifying EEDCR Implenmentatien.

Pink copy - Forwzrded to FQC for reference
and file.

White

Original - TForwarded to Document Contrel,

Atteztion: ELEDCR Cocordinator
£or status input tc the MasTer
EEDCR Log and then sent to
Central Tiles for permanent file
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L.L

kD02 Forp 52.10.488 modified. <tachrment 5.5 &s used

4.3.1 Upon receipt of a dispesitioneéd Z&DCR, the FResiless
Engineer or his designee shall review the dccuzezt and
note that imrlemeataticn verificstica is or is not
regquiresl.

L.3.2 Vhea verificetzics i3 reguired 4he crganizaticn/Desarizest
responsitle Jcr cooplesiag the ;:;:e_e“. teon verifiaasion
wvill Be Zesizzated T cirecling She naze in the dstrivtimm :
poerticz of he :;:C? The neme vill be acded ané circled
if not preseat vhen the dispesiticned E&LDCR is presented
to the Fesident ;nsine-r fer reviev., "‘"E
Verificetion shell be made on & ccypy of the originel
ELDCR. C:::;et cn of the work anéd verificaticn of the
dispositicn changes vill be indicated bty the signature |
and date of the responsi -e Supervisor /ées gaee of the
orzz;izatic:/be;a-._ nt circled. |
|
The executed copy of the ZLDCR shell be forwarded tc <h 3
.ELDCR Coordizator "for inecrpdratiion izto the Naster ZIOCR™ ™ .
log a3 cutlined in peregreph L.1.5 and finelly teo S22 Tile., - |

If Nenméestructive Testing (D7) is reguired Ty tie &ispesi-
tion, verificaticn that the change was incoryorated siall

be made Ty PQC instead c¢f Cemstructicen.

<

-

-
-

L.3.3 VWhez verificsti-a is not resuired ih
his designee shell initial the Z&DCR 4
BY" Bleck as evidence or review,

e Resiéent ngiceer or

When designated rerscnnel are unatle 10 verifly chaage ixzrlexertation
due to tra:sfe. cf responsitvle perscnnel, imscoessidbility of t=

nodified work a2bsence of evidence or doccuxentation, the feileowin
" :
stetezent oOr si:;;a. viil be zede: ohe mellificeticn feseriltel iz

this ZLDCR wvas i=zlementel in Zeeping uz:: existing srocedyres,
guidelines and good ccmstraction practice to the vest of =y knowleige
ané belia?",

5.0 TTACTTIENTS

5.1

el Tealat -]

Phase I Izplementetica Verilied ZLICR.

b | S * Tmee -~ -y
ELDCR Mopthly Su=masy by AfTected Document.

o qpert
Cr=.

E&DCR Cheage Cozsro
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,'
k) 5.0 ATTACHMENRTS : (Continued)

S.4 ELEDCR Change Control FTlow Chare.

5.5 ELEDCR Forcat for Phase II1 Imp.ementation Verificatien.

6.¢ EFFECTIVE DATE:

This instruction shell be effec

tiv
cancelled or modified by the Senior Sit

upon receipt and until
T

e
e Representative.

@
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E£ DCR CHANGE CONTROL:ki’s:

Stone € Webster Engineering Corporation
Shorehom Nucleor Power Sration Unit—1/ il
LCOCATION

’ =" a2l ) D
horeham, New York
CLIENRT RAME

Leng Islond Lighiing Compony

- — ——— ——e }

EFOCR NO *F=:770 PITLEDC FRGLUEL TRaY IHTF WA KTR
AFFECTING THE FOLLOWING DOCUMENT HAS BEEN ISSUED:
Documenf No. Rev. Document Ne. Rav.
FE=-23C

NITE: £800F NI Fesi70 WILL NOT @2 INUORPORETEL IMTO AROVE DOCUMTNTE

o 2R

THE MODIFICATIONS DESCRISED IN THE ABOVE ENGINEERING DESIGN €
COORDINATION REPORT HAVE BEEN INCORPORATED INTO THE
ONSTRUCTION EFFORT

INSTALLING ORGANIZATION SWEC SUPERVISOR DATE
NAM S

D.ForTunate
ZZ:th 4111 ]élixﬂiu“1i. JE:?} + C"‘iéfpé*4:4%£;7 & -lo-77 l
q

‘
THE MODIFICATIONS D:SC SED IN THE ABOVE ENGINEERING DESIGN ¢
COORDINAT'ON REPORT

4

7\
T
~J

D"]a QUIRE NO F.Q.C INSPECTIONS [ |HAVE BESN INSPECTED TO
L — REQUIREMENTS OF SPECIFICATION
AND ARE SATISFACTORY_
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It . . STONE & WEBSTER ENG!NEERING CORPORATION ]
ENGINEERING £ DESIGN COORDINATION REPORT 3 :
PROJECT /CLIENT: SHOREHAN NUCLEAR POWER STATION.UNIT 3 JCE NC
LONG 1SLAND LIGHTING COMPANY 11600 C2
REFERENCES:
Lpaaeu:u DESCRIPTION .
|
Page 10 of 10
Celsde 2218
Attechaent 5.5

i

{ |

TELECOPY DATES |
(RECUESTING PASTY,
Sent:
Rev's.

Reguestec By Dept. er Div. Teie. Ext. | Dete | Neecec By

PROBLEM SOLUTION

LFFECTSE WOSK UNDTER SOELIFIZATION Skt -

TELECOPY DATIS |
[(RESPONDING PAETY) ¢

= T e e F ™ v Lent:
IMPLEMENTATION VER'FICATION 1S sz unen | VERIFIED BY - :
C .o w01 : Reve:
Furnishee EBy: Iocu rr’cnnonublc Leod Erngr | Dete
H i !
1 Bl

O INFORMAT!ION ONLY i Prejest Desigrn Engr ‘o;'.

-~ ”-SA' CHANRGE T Yes D Ne
O DRAWING CHANGE - .
D SPECIFICATION CMANGE ¢ Eguipment Specigiis! ;Dd't | CLIENT AFPROVY .
O PROCEDURE CHANGE t : {0 Reqwest O ‘et Wee
- : Ay . .
C ENG SIRV SCOPL OF WORX CHMANGE . ouz) Sys. Div.or Eng.Assur Div. | Octe i Obteined Dete:
Chonge will C bve inzorporciec 1n the | i | fatarasncs

will net O following focuments: . | o
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1 ; CLIENT DISTRIBUTION-CLIENT HEADCTRS

i ; - | O Engin
O Nucieor Sctety Reictee (904 Cet I) L Project Engineer Approvel & Dote | D froios Mamer
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JUDSE BRENNERs If there is nothing else that
na22ds to b2 ione on the recori -- PRecognizing my use of
the wvords "need b2 done", go ahead.

MR. ELLIS: I think that you asked for it, and
I think I want to respond as soon as I can, even though
I may not be able to be responding definitively.

Ja Transccipt Page Wumbaer 10,211, I am
referring nov to the issue of LILCO's position with
respect to the h2arings in Bethesia. Initially, I
recall, and I varified in the record, ¥r. eveley
readily agreed, The following day, Mr. Reveley, at
10,211, saii, "My secona item concerns a ready agreemant
I stated yesterday to hearings in Bethesda beginning on
October 12th. I should have jualifiel that in this
fashion. The company has no problem at all with
hearings concerning staff testimony on QAR and the
counties. We will have a problem if we have to take our
exceptionally numerous witness panel and their even more
numerous Jdoscuments to Washington, rather, Bethesda.
Thus, if at all possible, we would like to complete the
cross examination >f our panel in Vew York as opposed to
Bethesda. That should pose no problem if in fact it is
completed in the next two weeks. We realize it may pose
3 problam Lf it a2xtenis bayoni that, but there would be

significant logistical burdens involved in moving our

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., S W, WASHINGTON, D C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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2laven ped>ple ani all of their dozumeats and other
support to> Bethesdia,.”

That is the statement I had in mind, Judge
Brenner, and that is the jualification. The fact of the
matter is that we are here, ve have experienced the
logistical problems of moving down hers, and the Roard
has ruled on threa adiitional wveeks, and therefore,
since we are here, obviously, ve have a logistical
problem in terms-o>f the pecple going back, but all of
our movement is completed down here, and while ¥r.
Reveley will be har. omorrow morning, and I will get
him to confirm this, I take it since we are here and wve
have that logistical burden alreadr borne, ve don't have
an objection to staying.

JUDGE BREMNER: There are other tradeoffs fronm

your point of view that I alluded to, and that is that

there would simply be les: hearing days if ve are in

Long Islani, at l2ast two less days, ind maybe more, if
you start counting up half-days and so on. So you take
that into account, too, and recognizing the situation
has changz1 from the tine of that statement, let me know
wvhat the situation is.

de are j2iny to pick up this heariny again
some time on the veek which begins October 25th. I am

not sayiny the hz2aring will begin that day, but either

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., S W.. WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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that day or the next day. The wveek after that you would
lose a day, and the week thersafter you would lose a
1ay.

All right. I think we can adjourn for today.
W2 will pizk up at 9:00 o'clock tomorrow morning, so we
are off the record now.

(Whaceupon, at 5:05 pems, tha Board was
recessed, to reconvene at 9300 a.m. of the following

i!Yo)

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
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